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THE COURT - Now is the time
and place for a hearing in the matter
of Wanda O. Johnson versus
Philadelphia Gas Works, docketed at
F-01231082. Here in the hearing room
present is Wanda O. Johnson
representingknerselﬁ, and Laureto
Farinas, Esquire, represénting PGW,
and he has with him a witness, Linda
Pereira.

The’parties have had some
brief settlement discussions befare I
arrived in the hearing rﬁom, but
Ms. Johnson is ready to start.

MS. JOHNSON: Yes, ma’am.

THE COURT: Would you take
the hearing stand.

THE WITNESS: Yes.

THE COURT:  You can take
anything with yoﬁ you want. But if

you use it, you have to show it to the

PRECTSTON REPORTING, INC. {215} 731-9847
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other side.
THE
THE

don’t usé it,

it to anybody.
MS.

THE

WITNESS: I£ I use 1it¢?
COURT . Right. If you

you don’t have to show

JOHNSON: I understand.

COURT: And you have

someone with you also,.

THE

WITNESS: Yeg, This is

my mother, Thelma Odom.

THE
Are you going
| MS .
the fact that
MS .

witness.
THE
had a hearing
M5 .

THE

COURT: Good morniﬁg.
to be a witness?

ODOM: I am a witness to
she called them.

JOHNSON: She’'s a

COURT: Okay. Have you

before.the‘PUC before?

JOHNSON ; You saida PUC?

COURT: ‘The Public

Utility Commission.

MS .

JOHNSON : We had a

verbal sit-down with the Philadelphia

Gas Company.

PRECISIOKR REPORTING,

INC. (215; 731-9847
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THE COURT: Thét's not what
I meant. Are you familiar with our
hearing procedureé? |

THE WITNESS: XNo. I never
had to do this before in my life.

THE COURT: Okay.  It’s very
similar to a court hearing. it;s less
formal, because it’s an administrative
hearing. But we do*use‘the rules of
evidence. You are subject to
crogs-examination. You can
cross-examine their witness. I may
ask you questions. I may ask their
witness questions to get the record
clarified. And, of course, when the
time'comes, you can call your witness.

Because you have the burden

- of proof you go first and call all

your witnesses first. At the end of
any gquestioning you have a right to do
what we call redifect to éorrect any
migimpressions that you think may have
been created. And then at the end of

Mr. Farinas'’ presentation and your

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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cross-examination, his redirect, then

you get to give thé £inal testimony,
because you have the bufden of proof.
You have the last say.

Do you have any guestions
about that?

MS, JOHNSON: No, ma’am.

THE CCURT: You can ask
guestions as you go along, of course.

MS. JOHNSON: . Okay.

THE COURT: Néw, just’to be
clear, did you get my prehearing
order?

| MS. JOHNSON: Yes;

THE COURT:‘ adnd I gather
that Ms. Pereira gave‘you'a set of
eihibits that they’ll be usidg latexr?

| THE WITNESS: Yes.

THE COURT: I don‘t think I
have that.

Thank you, Mr. Farinas.

All right. Will you raise
your right hand. | |

- THE WITNESS: Sure.

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (2155 731-9847
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THE COURT: Do you swéér or
affirm that the testimony you*re about
torgive is the truth, the,whole truth
and nothing but the truth insofar as
you know‘iﬁ?

MS. JOHNSON: Yes, I do.

THE COURT: Okay. Keep your
voice up. | |

So, Ms. Johnson, you filed
this complaint. What we want now 1is
your testimony in supﬁor: hf‘your
complaiﬁt.k | |

MS. JOENSON: Let me start
by saying I received'a bill in, I
believe, July 2002. 1t was in the
amouht‘of $2,300 ~- let me be exact.
It was in the amount of $2398..8.

| Now, when I received that
bill, I immediately called -- do you
want me to go through,everyone‘x
contacted? Because I c¢an.

THE COURT: It probably
would be helpful for us to know, give

ug a confirmation.

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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MS. JOHNSON: Yesg, ma’'am.
Here we go. Can I correct that

total?

THE WITNESS: It’s $2,366.21
is what I received. A1l right? And I

contacted on August 14th an Eva at the

gas company. I also contacted on
August 15th a Jennifer of the
Philadelphia Gas Company. All right?
Both of which told me that "Yes, that
bill was correct.®

I said, "Could you please
explain that bill to me?" which they
weren’t able to do. ’Now, back in --
my previous date of moving in, making
settlement to my home, was‘December
15th of 1998, |

THE COURT:~‘Slow down.
Settlement oh your home -

MS. JOHNSON: Was December
15th of 1998.

THE COURT: kOkay;

MS. JOHNSON: I xeceived.

bills -~ once I made settlement on

PRECTSTON REPORTING, INC. {215; 731-9847
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Decempexr 15th, the 16th ig when I
called the Philadelphia Gas Company
and established the gas bill it in ny
name, because I’ﬁ gOiﬁg to take
ownership of the home.

The gas company at no time
notified me that something was wrong
with my meter. I received a bill in
:he month of January for $12. I
called my mother.

THE COURT: Okay. That
would be January of '89.

MS. JOHNSON: Yes, ma’am.
Now, in February I received another
bill of $12 from the gas Company,
wherein I contacted an Fébruary
l14th -~ I contacted a maﬂ."His name

is Al. They don’t seem to want to

give out last names to me. But Al
told me -- 1 asked him ~-- "I received
two bills for only $12." I said, "Is

something wrong? Because it’s so

low. " And I asked my mom, because

she’s been a homeowner f£or many

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {(215) 731-9847
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years. I éaid, "Mom, I’m getting
bills for $12." She said "Countact
them." I said, "I did. He told me
there is nothing wrong." He said,
What’s your address? I said, "7671
Brentwood Road." He said, "There is
nothing wrong.® He said, "Is that the
current bill?" I said, "Yes, it dis."
He said, "Well, go ahead and pay it.
There's ndthing wrong."

As the years went by I képt
getting bills. Some mOnthS’I didn’t
get bills. I‘'m like, "What is going

on?"  Each time I got a bill I paid my

- bill. But then like I said, in July

of 2002 ig when I got the whopping
bill of $2,366.21. That’s when I -- at
the time I had just been in a car
accident in June of 2002. T explained
to them that. Also, 1 sent‘them»a
letter from my lawyer, whé is

Mr. Leonard XK. Hill and Associates.
That”s when I wrote to the Public

Utility Commission and said something

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. ({215) 731-9847
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is wrong, but I'm definitely going to
f2ght them. When I called ﬁheﬁ to
talk about it, they said, This is your
bill. There wasba problem with your
meter. We were not -- the meter was
not reading properly frdm the
outside. They explained everything
that was going on. I explained to
them I’ve been in the home now for
four years. "Why am I getting the
bill now and/I was never notified at
the time of settlement?®

| And if the previous owner in
that home knew this, did he ever get
notified? Because on my letter
statement T wrote is that he was
really upset at settlement time‘
That’s Mr. Onesti. He stated
*Something is not right.'" He was

upset he had to pay an outstanding

bill at sertlement time, but he never

once came to me and said, Look,
Ms. Johnson, there is something wrong

with your meter., You need to go talk

PRECTSTON REPCRTING, INC. (215: 731-9847
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to the gas company. Nothing ever
happened at settlément time, except I
made settlement.

When this bill came, it was
50 disturbing’to me, because when I
called them, they don’t explain --
they tell you "You’got to pay ydur
bill. Pay ycuf bill.* So¢ that’s when
T o=

THE COURT: Excuse me,
You’re jumping around a little bit
here, but when you called them and
they gave you the explanation "Thé
meter is not reading properly from the
vutside, " that was in August?

MS . JOHNSON: No. They
never gave me that information until
we met face to face.

THE COURT: What information
did you get in August?

MS. JOHNSON: In August ail
they told me is you have a §$2366 bill
that you need to pay. And I spoke to

Jennifer, and I spoke to Eva.

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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THE COURT: You had a car
accident in June OfIEGOZ?,

MS. TOHNSON: Yés, that’s
correct. |

THE COURT: &And you had your
lawyer write them a letter_iﬁ .o .

MS. JOHNSON: Yes, I told
him to write me up a letter.

THE COURT: When?

MS. JOHNSON: And I sent it
to them. The guy was nice enough at
the meeting. He told me that he
received it. I got the letter July
22, 2002. |

THE COURT: You got the bill
on July 227?

MS. JOHNSON: No, the letter

- from my lawyer, so I could send it to

them to let them know what was going

‘on. They should have gotten it in

August of 2002. ;
THE COURT: Okay.
MS. JOHNSON: Now, basically

‘I just feel that after all this

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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happened and when we met, they
bgsically gave me options to either
pay it in full, which, of course, I‘m
in ﬁinancialkhardship. I said, "I
dorn’t think I have it,'because if’I
had it, you’d have it. Trust me. I
pay all my bills on time." My other
option they had gave me was, “We'1l

knock it all the way down to §1,000,

but you have to‘give me $1,000

today." And this came from Hector
Ferrer.
THE COURT: Okay. Let’s go
off the record for a wminute.
‘ir'k*
(Whereupon,ka digcussion off
tné record was held at this time.)
* ok &
THE COURT: Let's proceed.
MS. JOHNSON: After that I
just felt -- I’'m not allowd to
talk --

THE CQURT: Not the contents

of the settlement. Sure you can talk

PRECISTION REPORTING, INC. {215) 731-9847
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that you had a settlement meeting with

My . Ferrer. When was that?

MS . JOHNSON: I think it was

March.
Was it March of this year?
THE COURT: It has to be
your testimony. She can testify
later.

MS . JOHNSON: March.
THE COURT: March of 20032
MS&. JOHNSON: Yes.

| THE COURT: You had a

settlement meeting, and you discussed

the letter. He had it. So go on from

there.

MS. JOHNSON: Basically I
told him, "Yocu guys hit‘me with this
bill right after July. I’ve been in
my home for four years." I explained
to him -- I said, "What is going on?*"
The meter is wrong. He explained to
me about the meter being broke :
outside. It never read accurately

since I’ve been there, They came

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {215; 731-9847
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in -- after the biliing they came in
July or August. He came and replaced
my outside meter and put an effective
meter in theré, 1 guess that’s‘where
he got the meter reading.

I said, "Wait a minuté. ~ How
did you get ~-- now all the sudden my
bills are coming right. But how did
you get this estimate of over $2,000°7

You just replaced it with a new

meter .

I asked the guy -~ the guy
said -- now, this is the guy replacing
my meter. "We only get paid to do the

job." 1 said, "Okay. Don’t worry
about it. I'm going to have to Qo to
the Public Utility CcmmissiOn.“ I
went down to --

What is the office
around --

THE COURT: We need to have
your testimony5 |

MS. JOHNSON: I'm sorxry.

There’s an office around the wmayor’'s

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-6847
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office on Ogontz Avehue. I went down
there, and they gave me a copy of what
to do, basically. They gave me
information. I told them what was
going on. She was telling me "Oh, my
God. That‘s wrong. Here’s what YOu
do, write your letter up, make your
gstatement of the complaint and send it
directly to the Public Utility
Commission. They will sese about
this .

And when we had the hearing,

I thought we were going to settle it

~at the hearing. But the options they

gave me, which I won’'t disclose.
| THE COURT: Thank’youw

MS. JOHNSON: The options
they gave me, it’s 1mpossibie for me
to do. I said, "How am I going to do
thac?"

THE COURT: Slow down a
little bit. You went to the mayor?s'
office on Ogecntz.

MS. JOHNSON: After I got

PRECISION REPORTING, INC, {215} 731-9847
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the bill.

THE COURT: After‘you got
the bill. So‘that was back in August
of 2002?

MS. JOHNSON: Yes.

THE COURT: And the meeting
with Mry. Ferrer was in March of 2003.

MS. JOHNSON; Yes.

THE COURT: And when was the
meter replaced?

MS. JOHNSON: Thekmeter was
replaced in July or August of 2002. |
That's when they replaced the meter.

THE COURT: You mentioned a
hearing.

MS. JOHNSON: Yes, the
hearing.

| THE COURT: When was the
hearing? | |

MS. JOHNSON: It was in
March, the sit-down hearing with
Mr. Ferrer. ; | | |

THE COURT: That was

probably a settlement meeting, not a

PRECISION REPCRTING, INC. (215 731-9847
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hearing. That’s what is confusing me .
This is a hearing right now. Have
you had another proceeding like this
with the PUC?
MS. JOHNSON: No. This is
the first time.
THE COURT: So the other one
was like a meeting or conference?
MS. JOHNSON: Yes.
THE COURT: And you couldn’t
work énything ouﬁ there?
. MS. JOHNSON: I tried.
'THE COURT: And after that?
MS. JOHNSON: After that --
basically the options that he came
with, there is no way.
THE COURT: So thén you
filed a complaint with the PUC?
MS. JOHNSON: I didn’t
file. Hector Ferrer, aftcer we had the
sit-down meeting T got a carbon copy,
which is in here too, of what he wrote
to, I guess, here to say that’the

settlement, we did not come to an

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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agreement. And my mother was in

attendance.

THE COURT: Can I see that?

MS. JOHNSON:; Sure.

MR. FARINAS: Your Honor,
I‘m not sure that the actual events
are being characterized correctly.

‘Do yoﬁ want me to wait until
my turn?

THE COURT: I do want you to
wait until your turn. I want toc hear
her case.

MS. JOHNSON: This is what
he sent to them, and I got a copy;ymf
course. |

THE COURT: Okay. This a
letter addressed to Mr. Nurick, who is
the mediation coordinator, and he
simply states that they nad a
conterence. "We are not able to come
to an agreement, and therefore PGW
requests that this matter be sent to a
hearing;“

MS. JOHNSON: I didn’'t.

PRECISTON REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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They did. So I just followed up.

THE COURT: I understand.
But you previously filed an informal
complaint. That’s why you went to
meet with him,

kMS. JOHNSON:  They said
informal firét.' You met with them,
and if you don't‘come to a decision,
they’ll go ahead and file it. And
they went ahead and filed it.

THE COURT: It was dated
January’24th, 2003. Okay. Thank
you. |

Ms . Johnson, let me return
this to you, so you can keep your

papers in order.

MS§. JOHNSON: Okay. Do you

all get a copy of thisg?
THE COURT: No. You wmay

decide at some point -~ we’ll take a

recess, and you can decide what papers

you want to make exhibits,

At that point, PGW notified

the mediator that they wanted the

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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matter to be se< fnf a hearing,
‘because a settlement couldn’t be
réachedl |

MS. JOHNSON: That’s
cbrrect.

| THE COURT: &And after that
you just followed thxéugh?

MS. JOHNSON: Yes.

| THE COURT: Okay. Do you
have any other testimony you want to
give now?

MS. JOHNSON: This is the
first time this has happéneﬁ to me.
That’s basically it.

THE COURT: Do you have
cross-examination? |

MR . FARiNAS: Just‘a‘few
brief questions to make the record
clear. .

* % K
CROSS-EXAMINATION

Lo SR

BY MR. FARINAS:

0. Ms. Johnson, you referred to

the

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {215) 731-9847
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22
letter from Hector Ferrer before. You also
mentioned that you ~- the settlement conference

or hearing or meeting that you had was in
Mar¢h. The letter from Hédtor indicates that it
was Januvary 21ist. Does that help you?
A ‘ No.
| THE COURT: The letter is
dated January 24th.
BEY MR. FARINAS:
Q. And it talks about a conference that
occurred on January 21st. Is that the
cvonference that you wére talking about, that you
originally said was in March? |
A, ~ Yes. I need my calendér‘
THE CQURT: Do yéu have a
calendar? |
MS‘ JOHNSON: I have my
calendar.
THE COURT: Sure, you can
get 1it.
MS. JOHNSON: Because I have
the exact --
THE COURT: It’'s probably

the same meeting. You just didn’t

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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remempber the exact méntht
MS. JOHNSON: _Exactly.
THE WITNESS: Yes. He's
correct, January 2lst, 3:30 p.m. at
West Montgomery Avenue.
THE COURT: Did you hear her
'resgonse? |
MR. FARINAS: Yes.
BY MR. FARINAS:
0. Alse, Ms. Johnson, you had made
reference to a letter from your 1awyer sent to
PGW. The letter itself, you didn’'t submit it
inﬁo evidence during your testimony. Does the
letter say anything about what’'s wrong with your
meter? If you have it in fronﬁ of you, can you
just testify as to what it informs PGW of?
A. My‘fcrmal letter was sent
to -~ when I filed my public utility complaint.
When I went above Hector.
THE COURT: Excuse me. He's
not talking about that letter. He's
’talking about the letter that you had
your attorney send on July 22 of

2u002.

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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THE WITNESS: All that
stated was the accident, when I had
the accident, and that he was
representing me. It doesn’t say
anything about the meter.
BY MR. FARINAS:
0. It didn’t make a reference of
informing PGW that something was‘wrong with your
méter or anything about the appeal -- or the
complaint. Just make reference ﬁo the --

A. : That I was in firancial
hardship, because you guys folldwed up with my
therapist. It states information that you
followed up with -- to see whether I was faking
oxr not. 1’m not a liar.

THE COURT: ‘So PGW contacted
your physiéal therapist?
MS. JOHNSON: Yes, they did.

BY MR. FARINAS:

Q. Do you know who did that?
A. Yes. I didrn’t send you a
copy of it, because you sent a copy -- that

you’re allowed to do that, I heard. You sent a

copy to -~

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847



10

11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19

20

21

22

| 5
W

24

‘WANDA ©. JOHNSON
25

0. Is thig in reference to a medical

certification in order to stop a shut-off under

our tariff?

A kI’m not sure I'can answer
that. |
Q,’ , A1l right.

THE COURT: Let me just ask
a few questions to clarify, if I may,
Mr. Farinas. | |

Did you raceive a shut-off
notice from them? ’

MS. JOHNSON: ves, I did. I
received that dated -~ for an
outstanding bélance of $1,867. The
amounts keep changing too. But that
was dated March 25th, 2003.

THE COURT: So you hadn’t
received a shut-off notice at the time
youx lawyer sent the letterx?

MS. JOHNSON: No. But I
did -- I went to therapy. My
therapist informed me about the
Philadelphia Gas Company inquiring

about my injuries. She showed me the

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {215) 731-9847
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form and everything.

THE COURT: When did you go
to physical therapy?’ |

MS. JOHNSON: I was in
physical therapy from June of 2002
through -- it had to be through, I
would say, it ended in March of 2003.
| THE COURT: So you‘were in
thérapy for guite a long time?‘

MS. JOHNSON: Yes.

THE COURT: And when did
your physical therapist tell you that
PGW had made the inguiry?

MS . JQHNSON:‘ They didé that
back in the beginnang. Like, I would
gay they did it around maybe January
or February.

THE COURT: Of 20037

MS. JOHNSON: Yes. Tney
waited for a little bit.

THE COURT: Okay. I‘m just
trying to keep the time line straight
in my mind.

So let me return to you,

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215} 731-9847
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Mr. Farinas. Thank you for allowing
my interruption.
BY MR, FARTIHAS:
Q. - Ms. JohnSQn, when you talked about the

options that were open to you, ig it your
position that similarly the payment arrangement

offered by the PUC and anything offered by PGW

was not affordable to you at this time, or do

you maintain that you do not owe the bill?

A, I maintain that for me;

- becaude I wasg never notified that I had a faulty

meter and I was paying them on time, 1 don’t
think I‘m at fault. You waited four years to

notify me of such a bill at such an enormous

amount. I’m in a hardship now. The options you
gavé me -- Hector told me $1,006 today. "We’ll
do this if you have it right now." That's not

an option. If I'm already in hardship, how can
I give you $1,000 right now and leave out of
your office in goecd standing when I kﬁow'I
cannot afford that?

Q. Is Lhe payment arrangement offered to
you by the Bureau Conéumer Services of your

informal complaint --

PRECISION REPGRTING, INC. {215} 731-9847
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1 , A. s You mean the -- when he put

2 the meter in in January -- .

3 Q. No. I'm talking about thé informal

4 complaint that you f£iled with the Bureau of

5 Consumer Services, a Mr. Dunston, I believe,

6 ~ THE COURT: Did you get a

7 | copy of that decision?

8 MS. JOHNSONX:

9 | | Mr. Dunstan’s?
10 | | ' THE COURT: Yes.

11 ‘; | - MS. JOHNSON: One second.
12 | Here we go. For Mr. Isaac Dunstan?
13 | MR. FARINAS: Yes.

14 - OMS. JQHNSON: I received

15 . that.

16 BY MR. FARINAS:
17 Q. And that Was -~ that payment
18 arrangement was not affordable for you? 1I’'wm

19 référring Lo current bills, plus $40‘a month.
20 A You’re aSking me still to
21; pay the $2,000. | |
22 'Q, So it’s your position thatfyou’do not
23 owé'the bill,vbecause PGW waited too long to ask

24 you for it?

PRECISION REPCRTING, INC. {215) 731-9847
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A. That’s not what I'm saying.
What I'm saying is if I was notified of a faulty
meter, I'm going to pay my bill. I never knew I

had a faulty meter. I was getting billed from

you guys for four years. I never knew anything

was wrong until as of July 2002.
Now, in my position anyone that was

notified that they owed over $2,000, and they,

‘again, paying their bills faithfully, never had

a problem withkanyone, and then you hold me with
that . That, I coulé not compfehend or
understand or do I feel that I shouid pay
something that I did not know. I had lack of
knowledge. Why didn’t you notify the prior
owner before I came in? And he never notified

me. I‘m thinking I’m getting a nice home.

. For the months of 2001 do you remember

generally what you were billed?

A, Fogr the months of 200172

Q. Yeah.
A, 2001?  Wait a minute.

THE COURT: You're talking
about all 12 months of 20017

MR. PARINDLS: Should be

PRECISION REPCORTING, INC. {215} 731-9847
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gasy . |
MS. JOHNSON: Honestly, I
really don’t know. All the months of
20017
BY MR. FARINAS:
Q. Any wmonth of 2001. Do you remember
in, for example, September of 2001 your bill was
for $11.667?

A, To be honest with you, I
cannot ring off bills as good'as you can.

THE COURT: Okay. So she
doegsn’t remembexr.

THE WITNESS: But I do have
bills, a lot of bills.

THE COURT: And what are the
amouﬁts‘of those bills?

MS. JOHNSON: I was péying
the total =-- the current billing
charges. |

THE COURT: Which was?

MS. JOHNSON: Which were -~-
let me see. This one was $81.59,
$62.15.

THE COURT: What’s the month

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {215) 731-9847
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and vear?

MS. JOHNSON: These are
current -- no. This is dated
September 9th, 2002. This one is
dated June 9th of 2003, which the
current bill was $62.15., This one is
dated May 7th, 2003, $74.09.

| THE COURT; That’s last
month’s bill, right? |
| MS. JOHNSON: Yes.

THE COURT: Do you have any
from 2001 there?

MS. JOHNSON: Decembexr 5th,
2002. This does have a date, but you

know what, they’'re talking about -~

‘hold on. This one is June 14th,

2000. They have -~ I don’t know
what. I cannot read -- Jure 14th,
2000, $139.07 credit. But it says
please pay 0.00. Meaning, 1 was
getting bills where it said "pay
zero." This was November, current
charge $31.98. This bill is October

4th of 2002, my current charges are

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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$35.49. But the bill was $240;¢70,
Here are just copies.

THE COURT: I think that's
enough c¢f what you have with you, and
I appreciate that. And ycu may want
to make some of those exhibits when we
take a recess.

Do you have further
gquestions?

MR~ FARINAS: I have no
further gquestions.

THE COURT: Okay. Do you
have any redirect you want to give at
this point?

MS. JOHNSON: I wanted to
ask basically when you knew
iﬁmediately -~ |

’ THE COURT: We'’'re asking
testimony frem you. Do you have any
additional testimony?

MS. JOHNSON: To add to this
hearing?

THE COURT: Do you have more

testimony to give about this case.

PRECISION REPCRTING, INC. {215} 731-9847
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MS. JOHNSON: Yes, I do.

THE COURT: Okay.

MS. JOHNSON: After the
meeting on the 2ist I received a call
again from Hector on Janua:y 24th,
okay? And he étated that his boss.
will not let him lower my gas bill.

MR. FARINAS: Youf Honor, I
believe we’re now talking about
séttlement discussion.

THE COURT: Well, not
really. This was after the settlement
discussion.

His boss would not let him
lower your gas bill? |

MS. JOHNSON: Yes. He
called we at home, and he Stated -
this was after our meeting on the
21st. He called on the 24th, Hector.
He said, "I have spoken to my boss.

He cannot lower the gas bill. He will
submit it to the court." I sgaid, "I
know it’s your job. Do what you have

to do."

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215} 731-9847
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Also, 1 wanted to‘let you
know that I received a call recently
to try to settle again before we got
here.

THE COURT: Well, we
encourage PGW to try and settle with
customers.,

MS. JOHNSON: But it’s the
same thing. Basically the same |
settlement they gave me in person.

THE COURT:k They gave you
the same offer.

MS. JOHNSON: Now today the’
offer was even worse than what he gave
me .,

THE COURT: Okay. ’i don’t
want to know abeut the offer.

MS. JOHNSON: A1l right.

THE COURT: Does that
conclude your testimony?

MS. JOHNSON: That’s it.

THE COURT: Do you have any
further cross?

MR. FARINAS: Nothing.

PRECISTON REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-8847
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THE COURT: You want to call
your witness.

MS, JOHNSON: My witness 1is,
her name, Thelma Qdom. v |

THE COURT: Okay. Thank you
for your teétimony. As I said, you
will be able to give concluding
testimony, if you want to, at the
end. But right now I want to take
your mother’s testimony.

MS. JOHNSON: Okay.

THE COURT: Good morning,
Ms. Odom. Thank you for coming in
today.

THE WITNESS: I’m glad to be
here.

THE COURT: will YOU raise
your right hand.

(Witness complies)

THE COURT: Do YOu swear oY
affirm that the testimany you're about
to give‘is thé truth, the whole truth,
and nothing but the truth so far as'

you know it?

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215; 731-9847
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THE WITNESS: 1 do.
THE COURT: Give your name

and spell it for the record, and tell

- us where you live.

THE WITNESS: Thelma Odom,
O-DwO-M, and I live at 6226 North
WOodstock Street.

THE COURT: Is that near
yovr daughter’s résidence?‘

THE WITNESS: No, about tén
miles from her.

THE COURT: and what did
you -~ what testimony do you have to
give in support of your daughter’s
complaint?

THE WITNESS: I've been a

customer of PGW since ‘59, I moved in

my home in 59, and 1’ve been a
customer ever since. And I pay my

bills, and I told my daughter "“Pay

them on time. Try to pay them on time

monthly . "

Now, I have a phone,

electricity and water. I‘ve never had

PRECISTION REPORTING, INC. (215} 731-9847
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~any problems with them. I only had

problems ~-- I told it to the guy when
we had the little ~-- down on 9th and
Montgomery. I told him this, too.
PGW ig the 6nly problem I ever had,
and I pay my bills. I pay them, but
they come back on me for,money. And
the first time was $365. That was
some years back.
MR. FARINAS: Your Honor, I
have to object at this timew
'THE WITNESS: Now; chis
second time -~
THE COURT: I'wm having
trouble with this too. I want
testimony about your daughter’s
complaint, not ébouc your complaint.,
| THE WITNESS: I‘m just
giving you that example to let you
know how it works. Because I was
1,500 in arrears. I just started
paying on the gas bill last year,
$1,500. Thén they charged me $800.

THE COURT: Okay. Ms. Odom,

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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I really want you to stop that line of
testimony. It’s not relevant. You
have to tell we about your daughter’s
complaint.

THE WITNESS: I'm a witness
that she called them about this meter
and the bills that she was getting.

THE COURT: It was in your
presence?

THE WITNESS: Yes, ma’am.
She called them. I said, "You better
call them. I know how they did me.”
I said, "Call them and let them check
the meter out and whatnoﬁ and try and
get it straightened out now." So she
¢alled them twice.

THE COURT: When was this?

THE WITNESS: That was in
2002, I think.

THE WITNESS: She called
them and talked to them on the phoné
and gave them the acvcount number and
everything. And they said everything

was oxay. "Nothing to worry about.

PRECTSTON REPCRTING, INC. (215} 731-9847




10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23

24

THELMA ODOM
39
Just pay the bills when you get them.
She was doing that already.

THE COURT: 2002 was when
she got the high bill. But when she
first moved into the house after
settlement, she had those low bills‘
Is that what you’re talking about?

THE WITNESS: I forgot
exactly when she called, but she
called them twice.

THE COURT: Before she had
this high bill problem? k

THE WITNESS: Yes. Way
before she had the high bill.

THE COURT: When,‘in tact,
she was getting bills so low that she
gquestioned them?

THE WITNESS: Right. She
guestioned them twice. Now, I'm a |
witness to that. And I can tell you
my experience. 1I’m not going to talk
about it no wmore.

THE COURT: Thank you.

THEE WITNESS: I had some

PRECISION REPCRTING, INC. (215} 731-9847
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experience withkthem, The only one I
have experience with, and a whole lot
of experience, was the gas company.
I'm going to be honest;‘ No offense to
you, but I had some high‘experience,
yes, to keep it from being turned off.

THE COURT: I canktell you,
Ms. Odom, that I have heard & number
0f complaints of people who have‘had
gsimilar problems. However, I’'m ﬁot
allowed to bring that into this --
I've heard sworn testimony on
complaints about that. So I can?t
bring ycurs in either.

But do you have any
questions you want to ask her to get
it straight?

MS. JOHNSON: Yes.

* ok 4k

DIRECT EXAMINATION

* k%

BY MS. JOHNSON:

As far as the first call that was

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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- THE COURT: You have to keep
your voice up. We’re having trouble
hearing you.
BY MS. JOHNSON:
Q. | When I moved into the house, which'was
December 15th of 1998, now, the bills that I was
getting, they were not -- you’re talking about
when the accident happened, when I notified’
them. Tell them as far as when did I call. Do
you remember as far as when I called?
A Back when you were getting

bills, some low.

Q. It was a gap where they didn’t givé me
anything?

A. I remember.
Q-’ Then I kept calling.

THE COURT: Whén was that;‘
that she --

MS. JOHNSON: She’s trying
basically to get an understanding of
when that hapgenedé

THE WiTNESS: That was when
she started getting the low billsf‘the'

low payments. She was concerned about

PRECISION REPCRTING, INC. (215} 731-9847
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it.
THE COURT: 1 understand.
THE WITNESS: And she talked
to me about it, and I said, "You

better call them. Just go ahead,

call. Give them the account number.
Let them check 1t out." Because I

know --

THE CGURT: ~Wait a minute.
Let me ask a guestion. So that was
kind of -+ that was soon after she
moved into her house?

THE WITNESS: Yes,

THE COURT: Did you hear her
call again at another time after the
accident?

THE WITNESS: Yes, she
called after the accident.

THE COURT: And did you hear
those phone calls too?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

THE COURT: So there were
two separate sets of phone calls?

THE WITNESS: That's right.

PRECISION REPCRTING, INC. {215) 731-9847
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THE COURT: So oéekwould
have been in 1999.

MS. JOHNSON: That'’s when I
first noticed that I was getting $12
bills.

THE COURT: I remember that
testimony. And then the second set of
calls was after the’accident,~which
wotld have been in June or July of
200272

MS. JOHNSON: Yes.

THE COﬁRT; So you heard her
call the gas company then, too?

THE WITNESS: Right.

THE COURT: Were there any

other times that you were present when
she called the gas company?

THE WITNESS: Not that I can
remember. |

THE COURT: Okay. Did you
have more quéstions of her?

MS. JOHNSON: Basically
that’s it. |

THE COURT: Do you have any

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {215} 731-9847
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crogsg-examination, Mr. Farinas?

MR . FARINAS: I have no

cross~-examination.

THE‘COURTi Thank you very
much for being here. You're excﬁsed.

Mr. Farinas, you want to go
ahead.

MR . FARINAS;  Thank you,
your Honor. At this time I would like
to call Linda Pereira.

THE COURT: Do you sweaf or
affirm that the tescimony’yoque about
to give is the truth, the whole truth,
and noéhing but the truth insofar as
you know it? |

THE WITNESS: I do.

*® . kK
DIRECT EXAMINATION

ook K

FARINAS

Ms. Pereira, can you please give your

name and business address.

A, Linda Pereira,

P-E~R~-E~I-R-A, business address is 1800 North

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215} 731-9847
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Sth Street, Philadelphia, PA 19122
Q. And what is -- that 1is PGW, is it not?
A, Yes, it is.
Q. What is your title at PGW?
| A. I'm a customer review

officer.

Q. What duties does that entail?

B, That entails any‘kind of
informal or formal complaints filed by the
customexr. We do the research. We see what the
problem is. We ceorrect any errors that ocecur on
rhe account, o
Q. Did you research and investigate the
éomplaint that’s filed by Ms“Johnson here
today? |

A. Yes, I did
Q. Can you give us é brief overview of
the results of your investigation?

A, ‘ Sure. I found that the

remote device that was on the outside of the

property was not recording. However, the inside

meter was recording. Every time we got a

reading off of the meter it would hill to the

remote device instead of the inside meter.

’PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215} 731-9847
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Is this remote device --

THE COURT: I'm not sure I
followed that. ‘

THE WITNESS: The remote
device is on the outside of the home.
The older‘remote device that was in
her property was attached by a wire.
That wés hooked'up‘to the inside

meter. So every time the meter reader

would go by, it would keep reading off

the outgide device and not the
ingide. However, the inside was
recording, but it’s not keeping up on
the remcte device. | |

THE COURT: But when the
meter reader goes by, he’s supposed to
be picking it up from the Qutside?‘

THE WITNESS: He always
picks it up from the outside.

THE COURT: Sc he was
fFunctioning correctly. But the
misfunction was Eeediﬁg the
information from the inside meter to

the automatic meter reader?

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {215} 731-9847



10

11
12
13
14

15

16

17
18
19
20
21
22
23

24

LINDA PEREIRA
47

THE WITNESS: That's
correct.

THE COURT: And you’re
saying it wasn't feeding 1t.

THE WITNESS: It was not
feeding it.

THE COURT: At all?

THE WITNESS: At all. Every

time we read the meter, it came up

with zero consumption. Therefore we

were only billing her for the basic

customer charge.

THE COURT: Do you think he
shoulﬁ have noticed something?

THE WITNESS: Well, the

meter reader would not have noticed,

because he 1s only out there to read -

the meter. He turns it in. The
accounting department should have
picked up the error.

THE COURT: Somebody should

have picked it up. But I‘m breaking
in here. I apologize, Mr. Farinas.
Co ahead.

PRECISTON REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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‘BY MR. FARTNAS:

Q. Just to be clear on the technology

used here. This ocutside device is not the meter
automatic reading devices that PGW --
A, That 1is correct. That was

the first generation of remote device.

Q. Can you explain briefly how they

function, and in this case how the misfunction?
A Sure. The device was hooked
up to a thermostat wire, hooked up’to the inside
meter, It runs off of gears, plastic gears.
They found that because cf‘weathEr conditions
and all sometimes the wire wbuld get wet and it
would not record. Also, the plastic gears in
there, the plastic gears would seem to break up
and stop the remote from recording.
THE COURT: Where are the
plastic gears, in the remote or in
the -~ |
THE WITNESS: 1Inside the
remote that’s on the outside.
THE COURT: Okay.
BY MR. FARINAS:

Q.. Ms. Pereira, I direct your attention

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. ({215) 731-9847
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FARINAS: Your Honcr,

I’ve previcusly distributed this to

you, marked as PGW Exhibit-1.
THE COURT: I‘don’ﬁ havek
that. I have 2, 3, 4, 5 and 6,
' MR. FARINAS: Oh, I'm so
sorry, your Honor.
THE COURT: I‘ve been

shuffling through the papers up here

looking for 1.

THE

WITNESS It’s the

Statement Of Account.

THE

COURT: ‘Statement Of

Account is 1 instead of 27

MR .

FARINAS: ©h, forgive

me, your Honor.

THE

can remark mine.

on those that
MR.
THE
you give sets

MR.

PRECISION REPORTING,

COURT: I forgive you. I

Do you have markings

you need?

FARINAS: Yes.

COURT : So z is L. Did
to the court reporter?
FARINAS: Yes, I did.

INC. {215) 731-9847
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THE COURT: She’'s going’to
have to re-mark hers also.
MR.kFARINAS; Ikbelieve hers
are marked cerrectly. I, perhaps, may
have given ycu tﬁe wfong pile.
THE COURT: All right.
L.et’s go off the reéord and get this
straight so everybody has the same
exhibits with the same numbers on
them.
(Whereupon, a short break
was heid.)
THE COURT: I think
everybody has a correct set of
exhibits marked in the right oréér,
and I apologize for any
misunderstanding I created.
You were asking her about
PGW Exhibit-1.
BY MR. FARINAS:
Qh Ms. Pereira, are you looking at PGH
Exhibit-17?

A, Yes,

2. This document is called a History

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {215} 731-9847
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‘Reguest Report for Accdunt # 11139291797
A, That’s correct.
Q. Ms. Pereira, did y0u prepare this
docunent? L
A, Yes, I did.
Q. ‘ Carn. you explain where it came from?
A, Sure. This is the history

of the account, and it goes back to the time
that Ms. Johnson was turned on on December 1é6th
of 1998.
Q. What generates this report?

A, This is ali'off the system.
All I do is put in the dates that I am
requesting and the history of her entire account
is pfintedyout.
0. And the information that’s contained
in éach entry, when is it put on the account?

AL At the time that‘it'occurs[
Q. And the variocus people that input
intormation, is it their job to put this
infarmation on the accgunt?

A, Yes, it is.
Q. Ms. Pereira, can you explain the

activity on Ms. Johnson‘s account as it relates

PRECISION REPCRTING. INC. (215} 731-9B47
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to her receiving low bills and then the bill
that’'s in dispute today through the entries on
the account?

A, First of all, if you go to

page four, which is the last page there, that’s

the beginning bill, That is her very first bill
that she received. It goes from December 16th,
1998 to December 12th, 1999. The recode is a
"Y," which is a system estimate. The biill was
$71.52. However, when 1 look at her payment, I
see that she was placed on a bﬁdget, and the
budget was $34 a month. So the bills that she
received when she first became a custower of
record -- was placed on a budget for $34, and it
was a system estimate for $71.52‘ That wasg the
very first bill.

When you‘go to page three, which is
next page up, you will see that the couple
bottom entries start off with an estimated
bill. She paid her $34, which was her budget
amount . However, the account was being

estimated up until June of 1999.

THE COURT: How can you tell

they’'re estimating?
Y ,

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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THE WITNESS: The "Y." If
you go to read code, the "Y" means
it’s a system estimate.
THE COURT: And what does
the "v¥ meah?‘
THE WITNESS: *“V"‘means
verifiéd;
THE COURT: Means there was
an actual read? |
THE WITNESS: Actual read.
In this case, it was done off of the
remote device.i Because if you lqok
after the entry that occurred on
February 11ith of 2000,.it\reads right 
after that, which_are‘at the tép,.are'
all the same reading, 9862, and then
9863 and then 9839.‘
THE COURT: But -~ I711
sorry.
' MR. FARINAS: Dlease go
ahead.
THE COURT: Aftexr that first
*v* there are lots of spéces where

there is nothing.

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {215} 731-9847
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THE WITNESS: Because the
bills were cancelled out. So what
they did was, it you look on the
account, you’ll see from June 1999
where she paidfszs, that was a time of
conversion, up until February of
2000. There were no bills generated
during that period of time, no bills
generated.

THE COURT: Which fits with
her testimony when she said there were
times when she didn’t get a bill.

THE WITNESS: Right. So on
February 11lth they went in and they
billed it what they call "manually”
instead of through the system.

THE COURT: February 11th of
what?

THE WITNESS: February 11th
of 2000. And at that time they
cancelled out all the estimated bills
back to her turn-on date, which was
December 16th, 1998, and billed her

for only 11 feet of cubic gas at the
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"reading of 9862, which was the remote
device reading at that time.
THE CQURT: Do you have more
gquestions?
MR. PARINAS: Yes.

BY MR. FARINAS:

. , Ms. Pereira, going forward on -- from

the February 28th bill can you --
THE COURT: I thought we
were talking about the February 11th bill.
MR . FARINAS: I‘m sorry.

BY MR. FARINAS:

Q. The February 1ith bill. The entries

on PGW Exhibit~1l, they all seem to say March 1lst

0f 20007

A, Yes.
Q. - These are cancelled bills?
A. These are cancelled bills

pribr to the bills that she had received from
December of ’'98 to June of ’'99. They are all
the egstimated bills they weré cancelling out.

Q. And then foliowing that period can you
summarize the activity on her account?

A, Sure. She was billed based

PRECISTON REPCRTING, INC. (215) 731-8847
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on the reﬁote device for zero consumption for
the bagic customer charge éf $8 a morth. ’And
that occurred all the way up to Juhe 11th of
2001, which is on page two. And that's when the
customer charge -- I'm sorry. March 12th, 2001,
when the customer charge was changed to $11.66.
But on page two if ydu look, they’re
all "Vs," which means that they were read by a
meter reader, and they were only reading the
remote device.
THE COURT: Okay.
BY MR. FARINAS: |
Q. Can you trace furthexr up into 2002 and
then provide us with the breakdown of’what
occurred with the bill for previously unbilled
services? |

A. Sure. In November of 2001

our customer charge went from $11.66 to $12. So

starting in November of 2001 every time we read
the meter for zerc consumption, we billed her
the basic customer charge at $12. We did that
up to the point of -- actually in July."July of
2002 we issued an‘order to go out and change the

meter and install an auvtomatic meter reading

'PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {215) 731-8847
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device. vAnd wé did do that on August éth of
2002. And at that point that’s when we billed
for all gas use from the inside meter for that
period of time from December of 1998 to August
6th of 2002. |
Q. Just for the completeness of this
documernt, can you trace what occurred éhereafter
on the acccunt? |

A, Sure. When we got the

informal complaint, because of rate increases

and all, we did an allowance of $153.64 on

- Octobexy 22nd to compensate for the rate.

increases. We also got the decision ffdm the
PUC from the informal complaiht; which beca&ée
of a makeup bill the customer was entitled to 20
percent of the bill off. ‘We créﬁited that
account on November 4th of 2002 to %$443. Since
the AMR has been installed on August 6th, 2002
all bills rendered havekbéen based on actual
usage. |

THE COURT: And they’ve all

been paid?
THE WITNESS: Correct. All

- current charges have been paid.

PRECISION REPCRTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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MR. FARINAS: Your Honor,
I'm about to move 60 the gas usage
analysis, if itrs mmre’advantageous
for you to ask guestions abouﬁ this.

THE COURT: Mr. Farinas, I’'m
somewhat at a loss with this exhibit,

MR . FARINAS: With this
exhibit?

THE COURT: Yes, because
as Ms. Odom'(éic) has said, PGW had to
know there was something wrong with
this meter. You’re not billing her
for any consumption. You’'re just
billing her for éharges. And as I
said, I don'tfknow that your witness
would have an answer as to why nothing
was done about it. So I'm at a loss
as to what questions I might ask.k If
I think of any by the end of her
testimony I will.

MR. FARINAS: Thank you,

youvr Honor.

BY MR. FARINAS:

Ms. Pereira, if I may, when there is

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {215) 731~9847
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no usage registered on a meter, can you teli me
what’'s normally done? |

A, Well, up until, I believe,

it was about a year ago there was not a program
in play that if the -- even the AMR. Tt doesn’t
matter if it is a remote device or the AMR. If
there are -- if the same readings dccur for
several months, thete is a program in play that
cuy accounting department goes in there and
sends someone out there to see what the problem

s

is. This occurred for a long time. And before

1999, before the conversion, there was a program

in play; hcwéver, they were behind in work. So
I van’t really answer why it was never caught
before this. |
THE COURT: What do you mean
"in play"? Would it be the same
thing as I would say "in»place"?
THE WITNESS: In place.
That's correct. |
THE COURT: Maybe you might
explain what you mean by the system
and the ceaversion. Initially you’re

talking about the computer system.

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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THE WITNESS: Yes.

- THE COURT: And the
conversion, because I‘ve heard your
testimony before, is the conversion to
the new computer program, BCCS} is
that correct?

THE WITNESS: Yes;

THE COURT: Which is?

THE WITNESS; Billing Credit
Colléctions Services. |

THE COURT: And that took
place you said somewhere on this chart
there was a -- |

THE WITNESS: June of ‘99 is
when it took effect. Actually, it
occurred over the July 4th weekend of
1999 . |

THE COURT: All right. So
after that is when,there were no
billings?

THE WITNESS: That'’s
correct, until February bf 2000.

THE COURT: Okay. So during

that time, as you have testified or

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {215} 731-9847
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the new system

was not functioning properly, and

there were many billing errors and

omissions?

'THE WITNESS: Many billing

errors during that period of time.

THE COURT:

All right. So

now there is a prbgram part of the

computer system in place which will

detect this?

THE WITNESS: Yes, it is.

THE COURT:

past year, you said.

Por about the

THE WITNESS: Approximately

a year.

THE COURT-:

So prior to

that, even though there was a program,

it wasn’t functioning?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

THE COURT:

and that’s even

before fhe ccrnversion.

THE WITNESS: Before the

¢onversion they had a listing, and I

believe the listing from -~ the

PRECISION REPCRTING, INC.

(215) 731-9847



10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17

18

19

20

21

22
23

24

LINDA‘PEREIRA
62
accounting departwent, they weré
behind in a lot df their work.
THE COURT: Okay. Are vou
going to go ah to PGW-2 at this point?
MR. FARINAS: Yes. |

BY MR. FARINAS:
0. This is a document mérked PGW-2. It’s
entitled Gas Usage Analysis Of Acéount.'

Ms . Pereira,kdid you preparxre this
exhibit?
| A, Yes, i did.
Q. Can you tell us what 1s the purpose of
this exhibit and explain what the analysis does?

A. : What the purpose of this is
to see if the reading is in line with the
history of the account., When I originally had
the complaint, when the original fbrmal,
complaint came through, I didn’t have enough
readings of£f the new meter to compare ift. What
I did was I went in there, got the readings £rom
the meter exchange, which occurred August 6th,
2002! to the most current reading, of Méy i2th,
2003, and I did a usage analysis. Based on the

total usage that was consumed during that period

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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of time, I came up with 6.6 cubic feet per
degree day. What I did was :kwent back then to
the date that she was turned on, December 1sth,
1998. Using a reading that was obtained at that
time, up to the removed index on August 6th,
2002, and I came up with 9.5 cubic feet per
degree day, which would tell me‘that the reading
that took place on August 6th, 2002 did fall in
line with the history of her account now that I
have usage on the new meter.

THE COURT: So ycufré
comparing 6.6 to 9.5, and saying
they’re essentially the Same?"

THE WITNESS: Within our
tolerance.

THE COURT: And what is your
tolerance? |

THE WITNESS: Usually within
three to four points.

THE COURT: Three to four
percent?

THE WITNESS: No. Say, for
instance, the old meter, if it was

15.0 CFD and the new meter was &.6, to

PRECISION REPCRTING, INC. (215} 731-5847
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me that would be like a 9.3 CFDD,
which would be out of line.

In this particular case,
it’s about a 2.9 CFDD, which is --
depending on the weather conditions
thét happened fiom ‘98 to 2002 could
have a bearing on that.

THE COURT: That being a
four-year period?

THE WITNESS: That’s
correct;

| THE COURT: Okay.

BY MR. FARINAS: |
Q. Just for the benefit of everyone can
you explain the concept of cubic feet per degree
day? What do these‘numbers tell us?

A, Sure. That'’'s how much heat
would have to be used in a degree day, and a
degree day is what is actually an average
temperature if it dropsvbelow 65. That'’s
usually done by the weather department.
Q. So your testimony is for every one of
these degree days, according to the analysis,

the customer used 6.6 for the period of August

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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6th, 2002 through May 12th, 20032
A, That’'s correct. And 9.5
during the four-yvear periods of December 16th,
98 to August 6th, 2002.

THE COURT: Okay. You said
the degree -- does the weather
department .-

THE WITNESS§ We get it from
the Philadelphia Airport.

| THE COURT: And they give
you the degree days, or they just give
you the temperature?.

THE WITNESS: Temperature,
high and low. |

THE COURT: And then you
ktake those temperatures and calculate
&egreé days . |

THE WITNESS: Yes.

BY MR. PEREIRA:

Q. Ms. Pereira, I direct your’attention
to what I’ve previously marked and distributed
as PGW Exhibit-3. This document is called Meterx
Exchange’Mainteﬁance, 7671 Brentwood Road,

Philadelphia.

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215 731-9847
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A, Yes.,
Q, | In facet, that's‘the first page of the
document. Ms. Pereira, did you prepare PGW-37?
A. Yes, I did. |
Q,v Can you tell us whére the informétion

came from?

A. Sure. When the meter
exchange occurred, the service man has to enter
the information into the systew, which then
generates an order in the system to tell us that
the meter was exchanged, what the removed index
was and what the set index~was of the new meéerf
Q. So the informatibn on this comes from
PGW’s system that we talked about previously?

A. That’s correct. From the

- service man going out there to exchange the

meter.

9. And people that provide information on

the system, is‘it their job to put info:mation
in the system? |

A. Yes, it is.
Q. When relative to the time it appears
on the system, wheﬁ does it get put in?

A, As soon as the service man

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {215} 731-9847
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igs finished with the order he enters it into his

kDXT, his little computer that‘s on his truck,

and that completes the order.
Q. Can you review the parts of PGW-3 that
you want to point out for us?

A. Sure. If you come up to the
top of the page you’ll see the exchange date,
which is 8-6~02. The gentleman put this in the
system at 2:08 p.m. It say "frcm meter," which
gives you the old wmeter that Was in the
property, and a little bit further down it gives
you a reading, 2220. That's the reading that
was found on the inside metexr.

THE COURT: What's the meter
number for the inside meter?

THE WITNESS: 1583b06. Thatk
waS‘chekold mecer.

THE COURT§ I'm sorry, but

I'm not f£inding that. 1 see it.

Right above the darkened bar?

THE WITNESS: Yes.
THE COURT: That'’s the old
meter.

THE WITNESS: That’s the old

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {(215) 731-9847



10

11

12

13
14
15
16
17
18
19

20

21

22
23

24

LINDA PEREIRA

' 68
meter. A little bit further down the
statement says to meter,; right under
that is the new meter. That waé set
at all zeros on that particular day,
on August 6th, 2002. The service man
also made a note on the order down
below where the comment is that the
old meter numbér, which 1583000, the
index on the meter, which was the
inside meter, was 2220. ‘waever, he
also noted that the remote device was

9863. And he was told to use the

inside reading, which was 2220.

BY MR. FARINAS: |
Q. Ms. Pereira, on page two of PGW-3 can
you identify this document?

A, Sure. This is what we call
our character-base system, which indicates that
this meter when It was pulled, it was tested and
it had passed, indicating that there was no
problem with the meter. That the problem was
with the remote device, not the reCorder.

THE COURT: Where does it

say "passed"?

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {215) 731-9847
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THE WITNESS: I’'ve circled
three things. The top one is the
metexr nﬁmber. The second one tells
you the time andyﬁhe date that the
meter was tested, and the third was
says "pasééd."
THE COURT: Okay. I see it.
What does the 1324 --
THE WITNESSQ That’s the
time that it was tested.
THE COURT: So you’re using
military time?
THE WITNESS: Yes.
BY MR. FARINAS:
9, Ms. Pereira, I diréct your attention
to a document previously distributed and marked
as PGW Exhibit-4. Across the top of the
document, although the copy may have blurred it,
says T1l1-7671 Brentwood Road. Can you tell us
what this document is?
A, , Sure. This comes from our
old system, our Legacy system, and what I just
wanced to show here was that there was a rewmote

device in here. BAnd then I have circled on

PRECISION REPCRTING, INC. (215} 731-9847
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April 29th, 1999 there was a reading of 9862,
which at that point it should have -- éomeone
should have picked up at that point that the
remote device was not recofding. And the second.
page is just showing that she was estimated up
to June of '99 right before converslan~at 0248,
which just backs up document 1, showing that it
was cancelled during that period of tiwe and

that she was on a budget. The budget was $34,

and it was dropped down to $28.

Q. Ms. Pereira, now I would like to
difect your attention to a document'that was
previously marked and distributed as PGW-5.
Beoross the top bar of the document it says
Contacts for Account Johnson, Wanda O. |

Can you identify this document and the
source of 1it?

A. Sure. This is the customer
contacts that were on our screen. This is
giving me information from the very first time
that there waskcontact up to the -~ if at all
any most recent ccncaéts with the customerQ
0. Is this informatian generated from the

computer system, the BCCS system?

PRECISION REPORTING, INC.  ({215) 731-9847
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1 A, Yes, it is.

2 0. The people -- the entries that appear
3 on there, are they placed on’by PGW employees?
4 A, Yes, they are. |

5 Q. When they place entries on there, when

6 do they place them on there with respect to

7 people to when they’ve had ceontact with people?

8 A. Usually the same day as

9 contact wiLh the custcmer. |
10 0.  Can you review the relevaﬁt contacts
11 made with the customer?
12 A. Sure. It looks like the
113 first contact we have is at the very bottom of

14 this page, February 1st of 2000. When the

15 account wasn’t billing. They héd asked the

16 customer to read the meter and call back. And

17 then after that it shows no contacts until July
18 27th of 2002, when we scheduled an exchange of

19 meters to install the AMR.,

20 Q. Did you -~ do you recall Ms. Johnson'’s
21 teétimony regaiding PGW contacting her

22 therapist, I believe, it was?

23 : A, 4Yes, I do.

24 Q. Is there any information on PGW

PRECISTION REPORTING, INC. (215} 731-9847
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Exhibit-5 that gives you insight as to what

occurred?

A Yes. It would be almost at
the top of the page, December 3rd, 2002, where
there was a medical hold from December 3rd of
2002 to January 2nd of 20033
Q. And "medical hold," c¢an you describe
what that ié?

a. Sure. What that is is that
the shut-off ndtice;went out to the customer,
indicating the possibility that the account
could be terminated. And if there was a medical
problem in there, there is a form that has to be
signed and we put a hold on it for 30 days. |
0. So this medical hold stopped any kind
of termination action ¢n the account?

A. Yes, it did.

a. Are there any other entries that you
would like to review?

A. ‘Well, I do want to say that

~the reason why the hold expired was that the

informal complaint was closed on October 24th of
2002, which is the entry on November 2nd,

indicating that we got the decision back from

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {215} 731-9847
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the Public Utility Commission, Mr. Dunstan. We

entered his decision and at the same time we

keep a 30-day hold on it aftef the account is
closed. The agreement then --
THE COURT: Excuse me.
After the account is closed?
THE WITNESS: I'm sorry.
After the informal complaint is
closed., We keep a hold on it foxr 30
days. We also entered the agreemént
that the PUC advised us to put on the
~account, which is $40 plus current
bills, which was a ﬁdgal of 57
months. Even though the customer was
paying the current charges, she was
not paying the $40 ordered by the
PUC. Therefore, the agreewment broke
and shut-off procedures began. And
that’s when on becember 3rd we were
notified. We placed a medicai hold on
there and stopped any ¢ollection
adtivity on the account.
THE COURT: Okay. Does that

mean that yocu wguld have contacted the

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {215) 731-9847
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physical therapist at thét’time?

THE WITNESS: Yes, they
would have. |

THE‘COURT: To confirm the
form?

" THE WITNESS: That's
correct.

THE COURT: 0kay‘ Was the
account -- the service ever
terminated?

THE WITNESS: ’No, it was
not.

THE COURT: And just to see
if we can keep thié all togethexr, the
account number at the top of Exhibic«S
is 011 1392 9179. And that is also
the same number in the account numberx
window omn PGW-17? |

THE WITNESS: That's
correct,

THE COURT: And that is
Ms. Johnson’s account?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

BY MR. FARINAS:

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {215} 731-9847
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Q. Since you bring’that up, your Honor,
just for clarity on the exhibits that are from,
Which you say, the Legacy system, PGW Exhibit-4
there is an account number on thers, cotrect?
A Yes.
Q. Is it the same as the account number
that’s on there now? |
A, No. That’s the old account
number from thé'Legacy System;
Q‘ Can you explain what happened to
change -~
THE COURT: Maybe you ought
to tell us what the Legacy system is.
T'HE WITNESS: That’s the old
computer system that was in play up
until June of '9%. When we converted
over to the BCCS system, all customers
received new account numbers. The new
account nurhers are now on the person
and not the property., whereas in the
old system the account number was
assigned to the property ox the
address. It stayed with the address.

In the new system it stays with the

PRECISION REPCRTING, INC. {215) 731-9847
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persorn.
THE COURT: S50 what’'s the
account number here, on four. We’re

talking about Exhibit-4.

THE WITNESS: That was

16810236016. That was the old account

number; | ,

THE COURT: Okay.
BY MR. FARINAS:
Q. Ms. Pereira, Ikdirect your attention
to the document that we‘ve markcd,PGW
Exhibit-6. This dis the decisian from the Bureau
df Consumer Services from Mr.‘Dunstan.

A. ‘ Yes.

0. Just briefly can’you just review the
outcome of the decision and rélief granted to
the complaint?

A. ~ Sure. Their findings were
based on the automatic meter reading device not
reading or failing to get‘an accurate meter
réading for that’length of time. They gave Ms.
Johnson 20 percent bf,the makeup bill, which was
$442. At the same time, they told us to waive

any late payment charges; however, there were

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {215} 731-5847
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Ms. Johnson’s accounts to waive. It also placed

the customer on a payment arrangement of $40

towards the balance plus current charges,

beginning with her December 2002kdue date.

Q.

that this

And, Ms. Pereira, is it your testimony
payment arrangement has been broken?
A. Yes, it is,.

MR. FARINAS: Your Honoer, no
further questions at this time. |

~THE COURT: All right. Will
we find these figures in the first
section, Investigation By Staff on PGW
Exhibit-17? ’

THE WITNESS: Are we
referring to the $2,266.21 and then
$2,212 --

THE COURT: And the
$2,244.55.

THE WITNESS: Okay. You
will come up with the $2,266.21.
However, the $2,212.57 ié not on

there, because the allowance went on

on October 22nd to adjust for the

PRECISION REPCRTING, INC. {215) 731-9847
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rates, and ét'the same time we also
put the allowance from Mr. Dunstan on
there of $443, which reduced the bill
to $1,809.96.

THE COURT: Which we find --
I found that. All right. But it was
actually rebilled‘using~a correct rate
at $2,212.57 at some point?

"THE WITNESS: It was.

THE COURT: The system
generated a bill and sent it to hex?

THE WITNESS: We entered the
allowance to offset for that. We
didn‘t rebill it. What they did was
they c¢alculated it, and ;hén gave her
an alléwance of’$153.64, which was the
difﬁérénce. |

THE COURT: I see that
allowance., And then the $2,244.55,
where i1s that?

THE WITNESS: Again that
would not be on here, because the
currernt bill had been prepared, which

was the $2,398.02.

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {215) 731-4847
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1 | THE COURT: And then it
2 drops to $1,809.8672
3 ; THE WITNESS: Right. Afcer
4 the adjustments were put on the
5 account.
& THE COURT: So this account
7 : balance in item four never shows on
8 the statement? Is that what you're
9 saying?
10 o THE WITNESS: Because we
11 ’ made the adijustments.
12 ~ THE COURT: All right. Do
13 you have cross-examination?
14 MS. JOHNSON: Yes, please.
15 * ok 0%
16 , CROSS-EXAMINATION
17 ; ok ko
18 BY MS8. JOHNISON: ’
19 Q. First, I want to askkﬂ»
20 : ' THE COURT: Keep your voice
A | up. |
22 BY M8. JOHNSON:
23 Q. I want to ask you, why was I placed on

24  a budget in February 5th of 19997

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {218) 731-9847
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A. First of all, when you
become a customer of record in December of 1998
in our old system we placed all new customers on

a budget. That’s why you were placed on a

fbudget, and you started off at $34 a month.

Q. You said something about I had an

amount. You said $34 at first, and it was
dropped to $28 --
A That was the budget.

THE CQURT: You can’t both
talk at the same time; Your gquestion
is it was $34(and then i; dropped to
$287 | |

THE WITNESS: That’s
correct. If you look on our

~ Exhibit-1, page four and then page
three, your payments went from $34 to
$28.
BY MS. JOHNSON:
Q. May I ask, why was that?
| A. . Because we adjust the budget
cevery four months. kk
TﬁE COURT: According to

what?

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {(215) 731-9847
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THE WITNESS: According to

usage. In this particular case she

estimated at the time it was adjusted,

and it was going into the summer
months, so they lowered the budget.
They didn’t have an actual reading.

THE COURT: Okay.

BY MS. JOHNSON:

0.
July 6éth,

The new meter was placed in my home on
2002.
A. August 6th, 2002.
I misunderstcod you. I‘m sorry.

THE COURT: You have to
remewber this lady is taking down

everything ycu say.

BY MS. JOHNSON:

Q.

You said the comparison as of now was

put into effect -- to basically get me back on

track from December 16th of 1998, which I

started with the gas company at percent 9.5 and

then you said August 6th, 2000 with 6£.67

A. ' That’s the usage analysis.

That shows how much gas you would consume in a

degree day. And that’'s how we tell if the

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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reading is in line with what you’re using or

not. And at the time that you filed your formal

complaint we did not have eénough usage'off the

“meter to provide this information. It has now

been almost a little less than a year. So we

have an idea of what you use during the

wintertime to compare from the usage that was on

' 0ld meter that it's comparing it.

From the old meter?

THE COURT: It‘s your actual
usage from the new meter and comparing
their analysis of an éstimate on the
ord metér, as I understand it.

THE WITNESS: Well, actually
we have to use reading Lo reading, so
that is all actual usage irom 1998 to
2002. We cannot do usagé analysis on
estimated bills.

THE COURT: But you didn’'t

have any check readings in between, so

you don’'t actually know. You’re just
taking two meter readings. I'm
sorry. I misspoke. It’s not an

 estimate. But it’'s a four-year ~-

PRECISTON REPORTING, INC. (215 731-9847
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BY MS. JOHNSON:

Q. I want to basically put your attention

on your exhibit Number 3, second page. You had
5624 Woodcrest Avenue.

A. No. What happenc is afterxr
vour metér is remeved it is then tested and then
re-placed in anothef property, So that’s the

property that it was put in.

0. ; Really. So that’s why it’syiisted

5624; SOmething came up where it’s currently
listed? Because I was going to séy, it looks as
though you got it from like your réading from
5624 Woodcrest. How long did they change that?
A. It’'s just curreﬁt
information on the system. Because once the
meter is tested and it passes, it then gets
reput into another property. |
| THE COURT: On the first
page of that exhibit it does héve your
address, correct?
MS. JOHNSON: Right. I saw
that.
BY MS. JOHNSON:

Q. I was given an allowance of $153.64 on
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October 22nd?
A. Of 2002. |
Q. | ,And'then you said the credit that was
‘offered'was $443 and I -~-
| A. That was November 4th.
D. | Now, as far as in the statement I

received from your guys, andyl saw basically’the
same coming from the decision from the Bureau of
Consumer Services, when I got billed -- when the
previous owner to/that property and I went to

settlement on December 15th of 1998, was he ever

'natified of that?

A, He would have nothing to do
with that, because we had read the meter on

December 16th, 1998 and‘placed it in your name

at that time.‘ That was an actual reading.

Q. The reading from December 16th, 19987
A. Yes.

Q. Why on December 16th, 1999‘wésn‘t I

billed that whole bill?

A. You wouldn’'t have been
billed that whopping, bill due to the fact that
you were just turned on as a customer of record

as ¢cf December l16th, 1998, You started ag of
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December 16th, 1998 aﬁd‘wént forward. You would
not be billed for anything prior to that
reading. |
Q. Okay. Now, as far as after four years
of being there, you know, as far asg once the
bill came, all of the ~-- you said the méter was
default and you guys were doing all COmparison
rates and usage analysis everything after the

fact, Not between -- this is four years. I'm

~talking not between -- at no time was I ever -~-

when I notified you -- I’m just trying to figure
ocug =~
THE COURT: Excuse me. You
have to ask her a guestion. What is
the guestion?
BY MS. JOHNSON:
G. After four years why wasn't I ever
notified that I'had a faulty meter?

A, The first time that wé were
contacted was in 2000, February of 2000. And at
that time it looks l1like on our note screen that
you were advised to read the meter and call the
reading in to us. I could not find anywhere

where there was a customer read during that

PRECISION REPCRTING, INC. (215) 731-8847
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the rewote device at that time.

THE COURT: 1Is that your
complete answer to her question?

THE WITNESS: Yes, it is.

THE COURT: That’s why she
was never notified that she had a
defective meter, because you asked her
to do a reading?

THE WITNESS: There is also
ne -~ that was the new system, BCCS.
And there was nothing in place at that
time to pick up that the same reading
was being picked up off of the AMR
device.

MS8. JOHNSON: Right now I'm
done.

THE COURT: Okay.

Mz . Farinas, do you have any
redirect? |

MR. FARINAS: No, your
Honor. No redirect, and at this time
iy would like to move PGW-1 through 6

into the record.
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THE COURT: Do you have any
objection to these exhibits?

MS. JOHNSON: Let ma see.
No, I den‘t.

THE COURT: I’'ll admit them,
but I just do want to know that the
customer contact screens, I'm not sure
what exhibit that is -~

MR . FARINAS: Five, your
Honor.

THE COURT: Five. Thank
you. It only goes back to 2000. And
I assume‘that's because of the system
conversion.

THE WITNESS: Actually no,
because that was the first time we
were notified. k

| THE COURT: But you don’'t
have any‘dates cf 1998 or 1999. And
I‘m not going to assume that she
didn’t wmake them, because they’re not
here. I don’t know how you might
explain that but, in fact, she’may

have contacted you more than the
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~exhibit shows.

THE WITNESS: Possibility.
However, any note screens that were
from 1998 or 1999‘before COnversion
were converted during conversion
time. And 1f there waé nothing on the
note screens in the o0ild system, there
was nothing to coume over. |

THE COURT: ALl right. Just
take it that I’m expressing doubt as

to the completeness of your note

‘screens. I'm admitting it with that
caveat. Aad then, as you know, I do
have problewms with your formula. And

I'm admitting it with that caveat that
I expressed previously; And that
would be Exhibit—é. So they are
admitted one through six.

MR. PFARINAS: Thank you,

your Honor.

THE COURT: And now would be
your time to give -~
MR. FARINAS: Your Honor,

may my witness come back?

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {215) 731-9847
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THE COURT: Yes. I'm %
sorry. You are excused. | ‘

MR. FARINAS: Thank you.

THE COURT: What I’m
prepared to do is take a recess. Now
would be your time to give testimony.
You may want to think about any
éxhibits you might want to submit and
I thought I would give you ten or 15
minutes to gather your thoughts and
gather your papers and see if you
wanted to géther any ¢f those ~- any
of your bills or any’cbpies of letters
and 50 on and then you come back and
we take yonr testimohy‘ Let’s govoff
the record.

o *

(Whereupon, -a discussion was
held off the record.)

| 'k*’*

‘THE COURT: We’ll take a
recess for 15 minutes, and I‘1ll see
you all back here at quarter to

12:00.

'PRECTSTON REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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| - {(Whereupon, a short break
was held.)
ko ok K
THE COURT: Tﬁisiis the time
for Ms. Johnson to give final
testimony. And I‘believe she has
identified scme things she would like
to submit‘as exhibits, and I’'Lll ask
her to make copies after the hearing
is over go that there are sufficient
copies. |

You’‘re still under ocath,

Ms. Johnson. So will you go ahead and

~give your testimony, and please

remember to keep your voice up.

MS. JOHNSON: I sure will.
First, I want to state about the not
recording at all as far as the meter.
But the inside meter did récord. I
just want to know, why was it ﬂever
requested to have soheone come to my
home or the premises at Brentwood'Rcad

to enable them to read the meter? You

PRECITSION REPORTING, INC. (215} 731-9847
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said the accounting department should
have picked that up, but‘obviously
they didn’t after four years. I just
want to know Why wasn’t it? That’s
one question.

THE COURT: Weli; we're
asking for your testimony. So what
you’fe saying is you were never
requested to --

M8, JOENSON: It was never
requested to enter my home. I was
never notified that the meter was
faulty until naw; They said -- &
statement waé made that the inside
meter didn’t record. I wish they |
would have notified me to enter my i
premises,‘because I don’'t have a }
problem with that. Any time anything
is wrong they can come in.

Now, also, I want to put on'
the record that when we met on January
21st, when 1 met with Hector Ferrer,
his settlement agreement I did state

at that time that the amount that he
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put on the‘table -

MR. FARINAS: Your Honor -

THE COURT: Wait a minute.

MS. JOHNSON: In the amount
of $1,000 at that time he asked for it
right then and there.

THE COURT: You stated that
before, and that's part of the
settlement that we don?t want to
discuss.

| MS. JOHNSON: I wanted to
basically -- they stated about do -- I
want to know, do they use usage
analyses for all customers with regard
to anything? At no time was I ever
notified that they were doing that. I
didn’t kpnow that they were doing that
nnﬁil I got the bill. 1 wanted to
state that. A statement was made on
document five that on February 1st,
2000 that they notified me that T was
supposed to notify them or do a call
Lo

basically --
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THE COURT: Dd a customer
read and call back.

MS.‘JOHNSON; I never ever
was notified. I read my bills} I
never ever ~—,that?s not true. I'm
sorry. Wheﬁ she said it, that’s why
I'm searching so hard.,'No one told we
that, because I would have did it. I
notified them to say something was
wrong. I'm a first time homeowner.
When I contacted my mother, I aSked,
*Mom, 1is this normal? I’'m getting
$12 bills." "It’'s not normal.
Contact those people." That‘s when I
started contacting them. And it
wasn’t just two occasions, but I wish
I knew I was supposed to document
everything. But trust me, it wasn‘t
two occasions.

THE COURT: So it’s your

testimony that you were never

‘ coyntac’ted and asked to do a customer

read and call back.

MS. JOHNSON: Never. That
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never happened. On my bills, if it

was in writiﬁg ~- I do read very
well, And I'm not -- I am very good
with my bills. I never read Anything
with regard to -- that is the first

time I seen that, and it disturbed me
when I heard her -- that‘s why I said,
I'm going to write'that‘down,

THE COURT: It is hard to
tell whether that was a phone.cqntact
or bill contact. It does éeem ﬁo
indicate on a bill, doesn't‘iC?

MS. JOHNSON: Yes.  : spoke
to two people. I spoke to a youny
man, and also I spoke to Al. Both of
them said, “There’é nothing wrbng with
your bill. Just pay it."

I received a bill which I -~
this is how I knew about
Mr. Onesti’s bill also ~- that I
should have -~ I was never notified at
settlement.

THE COURT: You have to

remind me of who Mr. Onesti is.

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {215} 731~-9847
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MS. JOENSON: The previous
homeowner. At settlement on December
15th he was really upset, because at
that time he had received a bill. ‘It
must have been a high pill. But how I
know such on March 1999, I forwarded
that bill £or payment. I in turn
forwarded it to him. I knew where he
lived. I ﬁorwérdéd it to his new
nouse. So I did that also. But
that’s how I knew about that.

Now, I just want to state
that I wish at any time éhat they
could have at least gave me the
opportunity to know. At nc time did I
ever know =-- ahd knbw Mr. Onesti had
to know something, but I was never
contacted or notified* Why didn*t he
catch it before he let me move into a
nome with a faulty meter? Now, you're
asking me to pay a bill that I don’t
ﬁhink it’s ﬁne right thing to pay.

If I was given an

opportunity to do it -- I was paying

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215} 731-9847
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what I was supposed to pay each bill
that cawme, until I =unoticed soﬁething
was wrong. They got me at the &orst
time in my life, in Jﬁly after I was
in a car accident.

Did you allﬂlook and see
that T or -- I just den’t understand.

It didn‘t make sense. The accounting

&epartmént should have caught this way

beforehand, If Mr. Onesti -- I think

he was -- if he knew -- it had to be
going on before me. This héd tc be
going on for akwhile before I even

entered thé premises. But theﬁ four
years later you’re going to tell mew

something is wrong. It’s not my

fault, but yet you said it is not

recording ocutside at all -~ that
statement "at all®" but -- if you
recognized that it was in the inside
of the house, why didrn’t you ask to
come in?

At no time did I ever deny

the gas company or any company to come -

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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into my home, but they ever even

tried. It seems just -~ I’m soxry for
venting, but I just -+ that part, I
didén'’t réally understand. That’s
when -- I wanted to settle it in
person before we even made it here.
But when someone gives you something
tﬂat’s totally over your head -- this
should never have happened 1f youfguys
werekdoing your job, just like I do my
job every day, I try. 1It’s hard, but
I do it every day. How can I do my
job and know I know nothing about
meters, nothing? ,Ifkyou knew that the
accounting department didn‘t do their
job, someone should have did their
job. Everything would have gotten
settled, because 1 pay my bill each
month. Even though it’s hard, they
all get paid.

Now, if at any given time,
like I said; if I was notified -- it
never ever was told me that I was

notified. I know this. Nothing was
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10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
1o
19
20
21

22

23

24

98

ever sent to me in writing, én'the
phone. As far as calling back --
someone calling me, I was never
contacted at all. Then when I got a
cutoff notice, all cf this happened
pbasically -- and told them -- I called
them and said, "Know what? My advice
to you is I'm fighting this. Please
do not cut off my gas. If it gets cut
oft, I will fight that too. I'm
sorry, but you're wrong. ‘Do not cut
off my gas?“ I just left it at that
and didn’'t say anything. I wrote down
the time I called them. It’s iike a
cycle, never ending cycle, aﬁd I just
want it to end.

'THE COURT: Why don‘t you
give me the time that you called
thew.

M8 . JOHNSQN: On March 25th,
I got this bill. I called them on -~

THE COURT: March 25th, 2003
yvou got the cutoff notice?

MS. JOENSON: I got a cutoff

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-8847
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notice and an outstanding balance of
$1,967. They were notified on

Mérch -- gee, I always have to go to
my calendar. I notified‘them on the
28th, that Friday, of March. I
received a bill which was dated March
25¢th. I think I didn’t get it till
the 27th. But they got a call on the
28th. Also, let's'see -~ okay. Now,
I understand as far as resgiution, and
I must say I give crédit where credit
is due Sharon Barton contacted me on
May 20th, of 2003. She’was from the
legal department. She was a very kind
person, very nice and very
understanding.  She wanted me to
basically consider meeting again with
the Philadelphia Gas Department. I
explained to her what happened when we
met before. She said, well -- I
explained to her that I would love to
meet again, but from the attitude that
I got it’s like I don’t think it wili

ever come to a conclusion. She said,
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"What was the outcbme?ﬁ And I
explained it to her. She said “No,
Mg. Johnson, would you 1ike to ~-v
but c¢nce I got here, the outcome wasg
worse. Because now it’s like "YPay
your bill," So to me there is no
resolution.

MR. PARINAS: The person
that she mentioned is from my office.
It was simply a c¢all to establish

another session to discuss what we - -

THE COURT: She's saying she

did a nice job.

"MS. JOENSON: Excellent.

Out of all of the people I spoke to at

Philadelphia Gas Company she was
excellent. She said, *I understand
what’s going on. I:t‘s not right, but
let me tell you what happened.™

Before I explained to her what

happened -~ before she couldn’t even
believe it -- she said "He want this
money right then and there?! I said
"With more remorse." If I had it

PRECISION REPORTING, INC.  (218) 731-9847
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they would have had it. I didn’t
understand.

THE COURT: You’'re giving
this testimony toc say that you feel
like you’re going around and around
and not making any headway.

MS, JOHNSON: I feel 1like
what has happéned to me, i'm paying
for something that'shoﬁld have been
rectified a long time before me,

before I even got in that home. I/

being -- I feel like I’'m being

punished for something I did not do.

I mean, I just bought a home, excited,
happy, first time homeowner. Next
thing you know, after four years being
happy iﬁ my home this happens, and

then it happened at a time in my life

that financially it had -- like a
rocket. I'm saying, "What is going
on?”" And I couldn’t understand at the

time. I told my mother "When it
rains, it pours." She said the same

thing. How can that -- it’s just
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overwhelming. At the time I wasn’t
ready tc deal with it, but I had to

deal with it. I just asked God give

me strength. I dealt with it. But

they never gave -- I wasn’'t given
something to contact them. I do not
call people liérs, but I can tell you
that in truth. But as far as them - -
the outcome was we did not resolve
anything. 8o that was true.

THE COURT: I would like to

ask you a few guestions. You’ve lived

in the home for four years when you
got the bill. It’s more than four
years ncw, right?

M&. JOHNSON: Yes, it is.

THE‘COURT: Do you have a
family that lives with you?

MS. JOHNSON: Yes, I do. I
have a husband and I have a
five-year-old daughter.

THE COURT: So she as a
matter of fact -- she was born just

after you moved in?

PRECISION REPCRTING, INC. (215; 731-9847
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MS. JOHNSON: Yes. She was
only -~ her birth date 1is June 14cht
1997.

THE COURT: Okay. Now --

MS. JOHNSON: May I add,
presently I am, just in case you guys
need to know, right now in a divorce.

THE COURT: I’'m sorry to
hear that.

MS. JOHNSON: 5o am I. I
was not the one at fault;’but some
things happened.

THE COURT: It does pour.

What I want to know is what
ind of gas consuming appliances you
have. Do you have a gas hot water
heater?

MS$. JOHNSON: Yes.

THE COURT: Gas heat?

MS. JOHNSON: Yes.

THE COURT: Gas stove?

M5 . JOHNSON: Yes.

THE COURT: T can’t think of

any gas consuming appliances to ask
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about. Do you have any estimate of

how often, for instance, you use

- your -~ how often do‘you do laundry

twice a week with a child? |

MS. JOHNSON: Once a week
normally.

THE CQOURT: You have a gas
dryer? |

MS. JOENSON: Yes.

THE COURT: And I assume you

cook every day.

MS. JOHNSON: No.

MS. ODOM: Eats at mom’s.

MS. JOENSON: Most of the
time my daughter is with my mom now,
I had to go take on a second job to
try to make the bills.

' THE COURT: So you don’t
cook regularly.’ That’s mcst'reGEntly.
But during the time that we’re talking
about, YOur child was at home with you
before the accident? |

MS. JOENSON: Yes.

THE COURT: So in the four
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or fivekyears that we’re talking about
she was living at home. Your husbénd
was living at home. So we have two
adults and an infant tha: was growing
up.

MS. JOHNSON: Right.

THE COURT: Okay.

MS. JOENSON: Because of’the
accident I was not able to take care
of her, so my wmother kind of took on
the responsibilities.

THE COURT: ’okay. I just
wanted to geti some’idea of the usage
and how it might wvary. It seems it

was probably pretty steady until your

accident.

MS. JOHNSON: Right.

THE COURT: I tﬁink those
are all my questions. Do you have

cross-examination, Mr. Farinas?

MR. FARINAS: No, your
Honor. |

THE COURT: What would you

like to put in as exhibits, and then
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I11 ask you to make copiesm I711
show you where the copying machine is.
MS. JOHNSON: Just

Exhibit-5.

THE COURT: With your
notation.

M3 . JOHNSON} Yes.

THE COURT: Do you want to
put in your letters and your bills?

MS!’JOHNSON: You want each
b11l I got? |

THE COURT: Not each bill.
But I can’t remember if there’'s --
yoﬁ can put in all your bills if you
want. |

M$. JOHNSON: Yes, why not.

THE COQURT: And your
termination notice and the letter from
whom? ‘

MS. JOHNSON: Hector. The
coﬁtact notification that I made to
Eva on August 1l4th, 2002 and August
15th, 2002. I wrote on the calendar.

And I want, of ccourse, in my lawyer’s

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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note. And I want to -~ this is the
formal complaint that I filed. That I
would like to also submit with regard
to what they wanted me to -- about my
complaint. Do you want as far as
publiec Utility Commission -- my
statement that I made and how I felt
at that time?

THE COURT: Okay.

MS. JOENSON: That’'s
basically it. |

THE COURT: Okay.

MS. JOHNSON: I still want
to make a statement. I'm tryiné to
figure out -- I really don’t know how
that meter -~ how did it pass? I
understand she explained it very
articulately, but I still don’t
understand how did it pass if it was
so faulty for 50 many years. The |
guestion I didn't get, to me,
satisfactory.

THE COURT: She didn’t say

the meter was faulty. She said the

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {215} 731-9847
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remote reader was faulty.

Ms"JoHNsoN: So the meter
was fine, but remote reading was off.

THE COURT: That’s what they
took, I believe. |

| You can corréct‘me if I'm
wrong. So that doesn’t say that the
remote meter was fine, only the weter
in thé house was fine according to
them. Ckay?

MS. JOHNSON: Okay.

THE COURT: Do you think
you’ll have an objection to any of
those exhibits, Mr. Farinas?

MR. FARINAS: No.

MS. JOHNSGN:"That's it

THE COURT: Have you
completed your testimcnyé

MS. JOHNSON: Yes.

THE COURT: And you don’t
have ¢ross-examination?

MR . FARINAS: Na.

THE COURT: Okay. Let us go

into recess for a while, and I’3il

PRECTSION REPORTING, INC. (215: 731-89847
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allow you to make copies of things you

want to put in. We need two for the

court reporter, one for me and one for

Mr. Farinas, unless, of’caurse, he has
something. But we can nuamber them and
put them in the record. Ifll shbw you
where the copying machine is.

MR. PFARINAS: Your Honor, if
yéu'd like, I can do that.

L . 4

(Whereupon, a short break

was heldt)k
| -k’*k*

THE COURT: We have marked
and admitted PGW exhibits one through
six. And we now have Ms. Johnson’s
complaint, which perhaps we’ll mark as
Johnson-1.

MS. JOENSON: Okay;

THE COURT: &And a copy of
Ms. Johnson’s bill -- are thesé the
same bill?

MS. JOENSON: Yes, the same

bill.

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {(215) 731-9847
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B , THE COURT: A copy of
2 : |  Ms. Jahnéon's bill dated -- I guess
3 ; I'm missing the date. But the next
4 | reading was to be September 9th, and
5 she was to pay $2366.21 by September
6 4th of 2002.  And we’ll mark that as
b Johnson~2. If you disagree wiﬁh this,
8 ' let me know. Then we have a copy of

w0y

the shutoff notice dated March 25,

10 ’ 2003 showing she’s a residential_hea#”
11 ' customer bearing her-cbrrect account
12 nunber, if I am right,_under the new
13 system, under the conversion system,
14 ~and unfertunately I don‘t see the

15 amount here. 1Is there an amount on
16 | this?

17 MR. FARINAS: Outstanding
18 balance is up in the corner.

‘19’ THE COURT: Even above the
20 resiﬁentiai heat, That would be |
21 Johnson-3. Then there is a letter

22 from your attorney, Leonard K. Hill &
23 | Associates, dated July 22nd, 2002, To
24 whom it may_concern.‘ And this was

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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also sent to PEW?
MS. JOHNSON: Yes, it was.
THE COURT: That will be

Johnson~4., A letter from Eector

‘Ferrer at PGEW.

Alsgso in your office; is that
correct?

MR. FARINAS: Yes.

THE COURT: That will be
Johnson-5. And then a copy of page
one, I believe.

M§. JOHNSON: Number five,

THE COURT: Of PGW Exhibit-5
with several asterisks marked on it.
But I believe the one that Ybu wanted
to have noted by everyone else is the
asterisk by 2-01-00. When you’'re
saying you were never notified to do a
customer read. |

MS. JOENSON: Exactly.

THE COURT: Do you havé any
objection to these? |

MR. FARINAS: No, your

"Honor.

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215) 731-9847
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THE COﬁRT: So they will be
admitted. The last one is Johnson-6.

THE COURT: Okay. Is that
all of your evidence, then?

MS . JQHNSON: Yes. The rest
of them will be bills, as far as
bills, statement and I didn’t know
whether or not -- unless the court --
I can make dopies of the bills.

THE COURT: Let'’s go off the
record.

* %%

(Whereupon; a discussion was
held off the record.;

L SN R 4

{(Whereupon, a short break
was held.)

* k%

THE COURT: We are going to
admit some of Ms. Johnson’s bills as
Johnson-7. It will bé a multi-page
exhibit, a number of bills;

Mr. Farinas has looked at them and has

no objection. So with that, I believe

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {215} 731-9847
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we have all the evidernce to be

submitted‘toddy.

MS. JOHNSON: Yes.

THE COURT: And I can
adjourn the hearing. And I thank you
all for appearing and your patience
and you.

(Whereupon, the hearing waé

adjourned at 12:20 p.m.)

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {215; 731-9847
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INDEX TO WITNESSES

WITNESS ~ DIRECT  CROSS  REDIRECT RECROSS

Wanda 0. Johngon - ; 21 - -
Thelma Odom 40 : - - -
Linda Pereira 44 79 , - .
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IN EVIDENCE

INDEX TO EXHIBITS
NUMBERS FOR IDENTIFICATION
For the Respondent:
,/PGW~1 History Reguest 50
/ PGW-2 Usage Analysis 62
/ggW~3 Meter Exchangde - 66
//;GW~4 Document 69

Contact Sheet 70

Bureau‘’s Decision 76

For Complainant:

Johnson-1 Complaint 109
Jéghﬁsonﬁz Bill 1190

~JFohnson-3 Shut-off Notice 110
ZFohnson-4 Attorney Letter 110
J(;ahnsgn»s Letter 111
/6ohnscn~6 PGW-5 w/asterisks 111
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CERTIFICATE

I hereby certify, as the stenographic
reporter, the foregoing proceedings were ;
reported stenographically by me, and thereafter
reduced to typewriting by me or under my
direction; and that this transcript is a true
and accurate record to the best of my ability.

~ Donna O’ Connor .

"The foregoing cerxrcification of this
transcript does not apply to any reproduction of
the same by any means unless under the direct
control and/cor supervision of the cexrtifying
reporter.

Donna O'Connor

Precision Reporcing

230 South Broad Street - 11lth Floor
Philadelphia, PA 19102 today is Monday June 9Sth
2003
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RECEIVED
JUL 1 4 2003

PAPUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSI
SECRETARY'S BUREAU o

ffel‘




E

;TE*‘,:{'; record displayed 9 ‘ g ;
MTST ER MANAGEMENT SURSYSTEM 12/19/02 Gas-St >
CMMTSTE ~ METER TEST MAINTENANCE 12:44:02

- *Action ¢ (I,N,R}
*Meter et . MIR 1583000 *Tk1l: G *METER TEST ID : 73815153
Internal Meter ': 842454 —MEY MTR 1583000 G, RESAGE, AMERICAN/L250, MCs=1, O
Recurd Type : B (as Found, Left,Both)
*Test Status : C  Cowmplete Meter SLaL/SLP : Active
periodic Test : RESAGE Resid age Last Test Date : N/A
Manufac / Model : AMERICAN/L250 Serial Nbr  : 063035436
Measuring Comps : 331015 CCF +, ODOM 4.0 digits, 1.0
Loration T LR A TWOD : E/PHITA, PA
Test Daté(mn*e* 08 23 2002 / 1324 ) Need Repairs : N (Y,N)
Field/Bench-T€8C: B (Field B ‘ *Repair Codes : ‘ +
*Reason For Test : MREG Retrofit Mtr Seals Found: Y (Y,N)
Perform Cales  + N (Y,N) Mtr Seals Leit : Y {Y,N)
*Tested By 1 _MPROCKNO PROCKNOW Batch add Id :
Outside Pacilst¥: ™ _ Coil Tests : _ {A,B,blank)
Passed / W;alpd P Passedu/Message: , ; - ;
Comment s ‘ ;. REQ 0000000006 ; o + P/F SRC: U

wTrar: Act: Key:
Ent&r"PFl~wm?FQ«meE3~*~PP4——*PFS»w»PFG-u~PF7-—~DF8~~~P?9~—~PF10—~PF11—-PF12~—~
~ help gquit retrn main MLOCH MISTH - + METR left right MCOM




_111- 7671 BRENTHOOD RD  168/10/2360/16 HANDA O JOHNSON R
/08 RT_ 2 REG TAX%  BUD 0028
UNBILLED INDEN# (B b\mmmmuuv
UNBILLED INDEX#2 9210 6/11/7 H | | .
BEGIANING BUDGET 16 DATE  4/03/3 CNCL REASON et L

. RECEIVED
;,..‘_c,r 14 2003

© PAPUBLIC UTILITY COMMSSION
SECRETARY'S BUREAU

00 00 000
00 00 .00 00
00 T 00 00

- o
@ | =
DUE DATE  TOTAL mw

16 2003

I

§/08/94
5/04/99
4/01/99

(5
SHRY
JU)

L UTIL!H@J‘% .

ZCRETARY'S BUR

Q‘J “J 0
T W

OCUMEN
OLDER

- 3

JUL 14 2003

\#ED o

ECELD

® 65 mmmu BEBaD nzmmxumUA@chﬁzozu SC(SERVICE) RC(RECONNECT)
| DP (DEPOSITFAPPLIED) TR(TRANSFER) OT(OTHER CHARGES)

LAST TRANSACTION 5600  6/14/9 PR# 0000 BIHONTHLY READ
LAST PAYHENT ~ 28.00  5/18/9 LAST BILLED 6/08/99 0248

HETER CHANGE DATE .:\, 05/84 ND DATE ﬁmp, HETER NO. A,mmwga

PEND¥ ¥ ¥ % % T E K



H : wmud BRENTHOOD RD

HAIL COMFORT COOLING

.- 0T RETURN oIC 00001

CHECK DIGIT- 8

gmmxém\mmma\Am HANDA c ;oxzmoz

NO READ

NEXT HR DTE @qxaw\mm

006

TAXY BUD 0028

X mp<xmzqm #t ADJUSTHENTS

¥ .05-CR
x 28,00 1

* 102,00 2

* :

X 34,00 9

X 34,00

£LAST TRANS  6/14/9 5600
X
¥LAST USE DATE 6/08/99
FURTHER INFORMATION ks
DEPOSIT DISPLAY
REF ACCT  DISPLAY
NAIL BILL  DISPLAY
OLD HETER  DISPLAY

5/08 73.12 BT 2 REG

ok kkkokkkkockbikkkokkkokkkx BILLING INFORHATION skkikkkkikiddirxdirkkkkkxxxk

DATE DUE 7/08/9 % DATE INDEX USE HOS

CURRENT BILL ~ 8.98 % 6/08/3 0248 501

ARREARS 64.14 * 5/04/9 0243 29 04 E
Cx 4/01/9 0214 57 01 E

AGET TOTAL  28.00 * 3/05/8 0157 B0 0f

CURR BUDGET 28.00 * 2/10/9 0097 BB 04 E

-BUD ARREARS 00 % 1/12/9 0029 79 01 E

DATE 4/03/9 ANT 26 % LAST PAYNT 5/18/9  28.00

SU66 37 PREV 34 % 9/09/8 9781 02 M

BUDGET HONTH 06 % LAST BILLED B/08/99 248

AR %% HETER TNFORHATION %%

CFDD 10 DOH 2 HETER NO 1583000

F@FECTED WINTER USE 0074 HETER SIZE  L250

CUST HOS & RATE HOS 278 HETER SET {1/05/84 -

CSD DISPATCH ZONE 143 INDX 00000

2IP 19151-2022 cors  cust paTEC 12/4 m\mm;d

MO AHR INSTALLATION
INFORHATION AT THIS TIHE



= PGW Exhibit - _ j |
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L ) .
2 FUl Comments Mi
| _bae ¥ m&' Y 1"{)““,“1 n Canment T ~Person B
01 DS B Bﬁ{ s% h DISPUTE AMA METER WAS ‘Johnson Wanda O B
SECRE ING ZERQ USAGF CUST GIVER CREDIT OF $44300 mE
ISTARTING DFC 2002 CHST 10 PAY DUBRENT BILLS BLUS 3 - H
34000 OCUME N_[ I
CITE- INCORAELT BILLING AND POCR COMPANY PRACTICES D i i
PGW SHOULD 8E ABLE TODENTIFY YHESE PROBLEM k i
[AREAS EAHLY ON WHEN THEY DOCUR BCSH1Z3082 F O L D E R _’
b I0LDSED 10224002 ' o 1
13n9r2607 |CRU Tere docket F-0) 231062 - customer Hed formal complant with PUC - Johnson, Warida O ;
.. §8onottake any sction on account - contagt CRY - 2157871250 ok
1 !?10‘3?15332 LEJLI M1 MEU CAL HGLD 1232002 70 1 22003 . mhn:t)n Warda C i
}1135!20'32 10 . Trouble Order 4031903 added lor account 1113829179 _ muchnsan Wanca § i
10473032 B LL  Tentered s special allcwance for $443 00 lrom & money contast Jehingen Wanda 0 BB
issued by mchael | selele i ctu contact dated 11/2/2002 R N :
ﬁ/@ Fo008 |CAU |Pes PUL Invéstigater Dunistan BCSH 1231082 Clased Johnsen Wands 0 :
110224402 5 pet Allowance of $443 00 to AMD per make up i
o bl g entered 4000 + OB for 57 months T S N I
W02 18l EMTERED SPEC ALLOWS § 15364 FOH MAKE UP BILL Jehnson Wanda O
12118298 TO 87802 PER CONTALT FROM Mi G{ALE
| jseieeny o
1{)‘/22’/20132 {CAU fhest 1231082 mnende:t: tepat to PUC o decision spec allow o Johnson, Weanda 6 -
AMD
] ?OXN:’QO{}'* cny LCS& 12310082 Hepot 1o F’Uﬁbmendédlcpal © fuﬂow <on, Wattia G
Loz’ AMR veified temoved metetft1563000 mdex was 2220 per maler sbcp ‘
WG _ e _ @@ﬁ @ cgmgﬂ
«JJ o e A : :

; {fha'ua Cu:&‘ﬁre:ﬁmtact g [I.aun&kﬁe:.’a*e:d vaﬁ'pmmrr ] ijU'_\_ 1 6 2003

e

&
L i S BERER. e e B B e e T IO a2 kR0 Tm s el sl e

ok | G i okt 55 e i e i i i B T i e e Kt i e

¢ iAcéwnzu DUTT 13629173 Jokioson Werida 0 [ Transacton Hizy =9
o T—— ' ; B Full Comments
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Jchnson Wanda O

BILL /¢ bill was never accuate customer chaige was the only thing

Kt sharged S o
{ juEne/2002 MTHD st had teading taken t by teader on 07710732 riows Teading s Johnson, Wanda C 08157201 °
‘E : “showing aout 2000 cef olf sent e-ralto pat v 1o check ; '
% 2672524522 N [

¥ 109,27 805 [SERT 50 for meter Xehangs 676 dchoson Wends© L |
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JUL 1 4 2003

PA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION
SECRETARY'S BUREAU

oy e




PRias BEFORE THE @SV VANA PUBLIC UTILITY @ Mvission

QQQ\N\ | g@\ WANDA O JOHNSON PHILADELPHIA ( ,
- Q\»Q = 7071 BRENTWOODRD v, o wb—__‘
¢ PHILADELPHIA PA 19151 PGW Exhibit - _

Case Number: 1231082 | Account Number: 1113929179

e T S T S o o 0 S e T s e e 5 o
N

Decision On tuformal %%Ewg

Statement Of Complaint:

» b JUL 1 4 2003
A summary of the customer’s campiwnt }sgsz poqum'sg\oh ; ,
. SR A PUBLIC UTILITY COMYY U ~ PAPUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION
The customer is disputin £ her account g@wwtmﬂg%mﬁ tenant had proble@ECRETMRYS EAU

meter. N

N H
i é
e

Hass

Anvestipation By Staff Of 1he Bureau Of Consumer Services Revcaleiﬁ' _ ‘
| UL 16 2003

L. That the customer has » residential heating account and service was established on 12/16/98.

2. That the customer did receive a bill in the amount of $2366.21 which was then re-bitled using
the correct rates resulting in a bill in the amount 01$2212.57.

3. Thatin most billing periods the customer was billed for zero consumption frora March 14,
2000t June 11, 2002, The Automatic Meter Reading(AMR) device was faulty and has been
replaced. '

4 That as of 10722/02 the customer’s dccount balance is in the amount of $2244.55.
Based On These Findings, The Bureau of Consumer Services Concludes:

PGW fuiled to get an accurate meter reading from the automatic meter reading device
(AMR) for an extended peniod of time. Asa result, all bills 1ssued during that extended timeframe
indicated no consumption of gas. Because of PGW's failure 10 obtain accurate meter readings, the
customer was unable to § udiciously manage BS consumption and exercise conservation measures,
as necessary. The customer, therefore, is entitled 1o a reduction in the re-billed amount which is
intended to compensate for this problem that, apain, was caused by PGW’s failure to obtain an
accurate meter reading for an extended period of time.

- Therefore It Is Decided:

L. That the customer account balance of $2244.55 is correct as rendered, however, the
Philadelphia Gas Works must credit the customer’s account in the amount of $3443.00.

2. That if the Philadelphia Gas Works charged the customer late payment charges they must be
removed from August L, 2002 to the present.

3. That the customer must pay the current bills, plus $40.00 toward the past due balance by the due
date each month beginning with the December 2002 due date.

4. That the customer must make these payments each month until the account is paid 10 full.
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U8803,401 : , ' PA. PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION 10124402
Y A : BUREAU OF CONSUMER SERVICES
CLOSING DATA
BCS CASE NUMBER 1231082 DATE CASEOPENED  9/13:02
CUSTOMEKR NAME.  WANDA JOHNSON | -
SVC ADDRESS - 7671 BRENTWOOD RD
| PHILADELPHIA, PA 19151
COMPANY NAME:  PGW (Phila. Gas Works (NGDC) ’ , ACCOUNT #. 1113929179

L R R A A T ) AN o wa W e e R I IR R VIR RS T T A T

TOTAL BALANCE/BASIC: $2,244 55
FRIOR CASE NO

D I I I A R A I N R R R R a v AT B T I SO Y ey R I R

RESOLUTION: :
BILLING DISPUTE-----AMR METER WAS REGISTERING ZERO USAGE ...CUST GIVEN
CREDIT OF 443, _STARTING DEC 2002 CUSTOMER TO PAY CURRENT BILLS PLUS

40, . «

CITE INCORRECT BILLING AND POOR COMPANY PRACTICES . PGW SHOULD BE ABLE TO
IDENTIFY THESE PROBLEM AREAS EARLY ON WHEN THEY OCCUR. .

AMOUNT MONEY SAVED: $443.00

COMPLIANCE
VIO ATION (ALLEGED, ACTUAL, NQy ALLEGED

CHAPR SHAO4/OTHER - 56 SECTION/RULE: 12
DECISION ISSUED: Y ORAL/WRITTEN: W

- INVESTIGATOR. DUNSTAN ISAAC
CLOSING DATE. 10/24/02 :

&
ﬁ - ) 7—)‘\\/
" } A \}\)/ /‘\




FORMAL COMPLAINT FORM oLy -
Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission /1.4 / 5%

Please Print DOCUMENT o , /}/;,(/ &:I;/f
I. Your Name, Mailing Addr?@r@‘@gpgone Number.
Name Wanda ©. Johnson ‘ . ; , Cb M ?L:‘(/ . \‘

Strect/P.O. Box 7671 Brentwood Road ApL#

City __Philadelphia %@@&Zﬁyg 19151-2022
Counly philadelphia Home Telept mne’-&ru&f&%( 1 5‘2 4731=0660

Work Telephone-Area Code (21 5)625-5251

a8

u 5, a swieny
Name of Company your co%@%&&ms Phj ]adelphm Gas Warks

3 What s your complaint? JUL 14 2003

1§
| PAP NISSIO
el WG HNEVER s i fi %‘guc U UTY GOM WMW

?:u iadelphia Gas Works unth I receiv~d a bill for over $2,000.00

{ was presently notified after 4 years of occupancy at 7671

-

stcmwond rwad Philadelphia, PA 19151, I was billed monthly,

kst i

and paid in full each month my current charges.

1 _have been living at 7671 Brentwood Road_since Dec. 15, 1998,

s

U vou need imore space. ase sddrional paper and anach 1o this form).

{-Over-)




-

4. What do you want the Ighc Utility Commission to do about. vour complaint?
L "1 would like pUC to have the Phlladelmhla Gas _Works waive all
charyes bzlled due to Chem havxng the knowledge of the meter

e o < s

. _being faulty and‘fa1lxng fo address this issue upon settlemeant

t;mé or aater a 4 yeaz occupancy at my current reSLdency of

1671 Brnntwood ROdd Phxladelphia, PA 19157

A vy AISOI

after speaking to one of the emplovees of the Philadelphia
Gas Works,

it was stated to me that I have never received a bill

from the Philadelphia Gas Works until I received the current bill

Statement 1 the amount aif over $2.000 00 This is a false
statement I ve 1L wit ecx receipts.
BLaLement ‘3?} ge neec rrorpswe?cc euse ad dmonaihnapc:r ;m]é duauh tuhhis {orm P

5 You must sign and date your complaint below,

The information | have placed on this form is true and correct (o the best of
my knowledge. | understand that I could be punished under Pennsylvania
state Law 1f | purposely give false information.

A (] o W&Mﬁa@ YRR,

Original ngnature of complaining person Date

6 I yeou are rnpres&med by a lawyer you must provxdc your lawyer’s name, address
and telephone numbe

Lawver s Name

Street

ey o N State , Zip
Telephone Number-Area Code ()




o » GAS LEAKS, EMERGENCIES: GALL 215 :
L@J PHILADELPHIA GAS WORKS N ORI S 2isas-tat:
800 W MGNTGOMERV AVENUE, PHILADELPHIA, PA 1912243050 ’ APPUANCE SERVICE: CALL 215-235—205(
[SERVICETO:  WaNDA 0 JOHNSON " Involce Number: 551438955
[ %71 BRENTHOGD RD | >143895362
i

Account Numbern: 1113929179

Account Type: GS Residential Heat and Domest Page 1 of 1
Questions about your bill? Please calf us befors the Pay By date at 215-235.1000,

Or write 16: PGW P.O. Box 3500, Phila., PA 181220050 ;

TIENE‘F&\BLEMAS CON 8U FACTURA DE GAS? LLAME AL 215.235-2175

! PLEASE PAY § ( 1,967, 73 K

s

03/10/03  To avoid finance charge

 METER READING INFORMATION
PGH'S EZ READER VAN WILL READ YOUR METER Mar 12 2003
AMR device f## 00019437399 ,
{ Meter # 2014103 To  Feb I0 2003  Actual 323
- From Jan 10 2003 Actual , 200 .
Cfmrént pr‘?l Usage in Hundred Cubic Feet : 123 CCF
STATEMENT OF ACCOUNT ‘
Previous balance on: Jan 14 2003 1,923.45
Check ‘ Feb 04 2003 -~ Thank you! 103.88 CR
Balance Prior to Current Billing ; L _ . 1.819.57
<”"e:urrent: B11ling Charges -~ SA ID: 9961434008 ; 143.@,
[ToTAL A@gggfzwfzﬁzfeﬁ_@.__,,.m,__..*_u..__foeuf_a__f“ogg-_,__;..b__hn_.z_baé_azf_ﬂ-,.
CURRENT BILLING CHARGES -= 01710103 to 02110103

P 0ld Account Number: 16810236016
Cost of Service Used

Customer Charge @ $12.00 12.00
Commodity Charge 123 ccf @ $0.74784 91,98
1 Gas Cost Rate 123 ccf @ $0.35917 44.18
TotaI‘Current 81111ng Charges i L ’ 148.16
YOUR ENERGY USAGE
Biitled Averaqe Paily
usage days usage temp cost
Thfs year 123.00 ccf 31 4 ccf 26.2 £4.78

T R Ay i W e o o A G L o W e i e o i ok N i i, i M, o i, e o D A e Bl e o Sk 1 B i i iy e W W o, e o ik S W e s i o

| The Weather Normalization Adjustment (WNA), reflected on your bill, will
Lresult in a reduction when the temperatures are colder than normal and
increase when the temperatures are warmer than normal. Para recibir mss
infarmacicn fen Espanol) con respecto al WNA, Ilame al numero 215-787-1251.

T M B ek ekl G ok M, W it e B S A e o i S o e Sk i VR g M e s W b i i S W b, . e ih s e o i W S s 0 i ks Sl i i, e e N b g At

stk

. .. KEEP TOP PART tor your records, Addmonal information ot back of biil.

B o g ke e ML e b g iy

W L Sy G e i




L

~ PHILADELPHIA GAS WORKS
GAS SHUT-OFF NOTICE '-

-

Account Number 1113929179

Wanda O Johnson 2003
7671 Brentwood Rd.

Philadelphia, PA 19151-2022
xmnmmfm,x.xm.u..mu.,...m..mwmmma; BUREAY

YOUR GAS SERVICE MAY BESHUT O 23
TOSTOP THIS SHUT OFF YOU MUST:
* Pay your undisputed past due bili in full; or ,,“ houp on all mu\sﬁ 'Z‘QQ:S
payments under teris of your agreément "

* 1f eligible, enter into & payment sgreement; and/or

* fmtiate a dispute with pgw, or

* Clive o valid reason why service should not be shut off

APRIL 1, 2003 BECAUSE YOUR PAYM @%E

If your gas servicé is shut off for NON~PAY~IENT OF YOUR
UNDISPUTED PAST DUE BILL, you may be required 1o pay. &"
uddition to the bill, 8 Deposit and 5 recotnection clmxgm i3 L%(

trust dig up your street to shut off your gos, there 6!@)

$37200.

FOR MORE INFORMATION, CALL ou%sz r@(‘/
FOLLOWING LOCATIONS: TY
CREDIT/COLLECTION DEPART: MENT

TELEPHONE 2351777

MORDAY-FRIDAY, 8AM-430PM (Closed Holidays)
CUSTOMER SERVICE DEPARTMENT

TELEPHONE 235-1000

MONDAY-FRIDAY, TAM = 6PM

CUSTOMER SERVICE CENTERS

SERVICE CENTERS HOURS AREMONDAY THROUGH
FRIDAY.

Days of operstion vary. Please ¢all sur Hotline for office hours at
{215) 6846100, 9AM TO 5PM. (Closed Holidays)

HOW CAN YOU STOP THE SHUTOFF?

Hyou can't pay the whole bill atonge. ..

PGW offers payiment agreements

Contact PGW st one of the locations listed for more information and

1o find outaf you are eligible. Also, ¢all 684-6100 for more

iformation on progeams that may be able to help you pay this bilt.

I you need service for a sick resident...

PGW wall delay shut off upon notification that loss of service will
aggravate an existing severe imedical condition of » resident of the
premises. The medical condition must be verified, in writing, by «
qualificd health care provider within seven (7) days of the initial
notificstion,

16 U7y Ty COMMISSIOY

Outstanding Balance $1,967.00

March 25, 2003

0o W -

ur landlord pays your gas bill...

Yhave certain protéction under the PA Liility Service Tenants
Rights Act (USTRA).

Fot information call PGW at 684-5164 during f?rcdm‘(‘ollccuon
Depantmient business houes.

If you want to file s complaint or obtaio more information

{f you waat 1o file-a complait sbout your bills of reason for
termination, or need more infonmation, please call PGW at{215)
235.1000. Ifyou are not satisfied after you falk to us, you may file s
complaint with the Public Uty Commssion by calling (8001 692«
7381 ot by writing to the follovnng addresgs:

B\.rcau of Cons'umcr Services
Public Uulity Commission
PO Box 3265
Hasrisburg, Pennsylvania 17105-3265

1€ it is winter, and you nieed gas for heat..
PGW can take steps to shut off certain residenual heating customers
during the winter months. To apply to be protected froma winter
shut off, call the Credit/Collection Department.

Please note: even if PGW does not pursue shut off during winter
months, it may contnue shot off ¢ffors wnmediately following the
period if you do not pay the amount you owe PGW.

If your house is slways cold!

There are neighborhood orgamzations, which can give you
information on how you can save money, conserve energy and make
your horse warmer during the winter months. Call or visit PGW for
maote information.

PARA TRADUCCION EN ESPANOL LLAME A 235-2175

Payable to:
Philadelphia Gas Works
BOX 7789

PHILA, PA 19101-7789

Customer Service Centers:

1137 Chestout St {M, T, Th, F)
4410 Frankford Avenue (T, Th, F}
212 West Chelten Avenue (T, W, F)
1337 West Erie Avenue (M, W, Th)
1601 South Broad Street {M, W, Th}
5230 Chestut StreetiM, T, W. F)




‘ LAW OFFICES ?
Leondrd K. Hill & Associates, P.C.
Two Penn Center Suite 520 %‘% %%&&
~ 15¢th Screer & J.EK. Blv @ %%
N Philadelphia, PA 1910;% “
) Y 215 567-7600
C’E\\‘EO Fax 215 717-2106 \ 5\3\, 16 r&
‘E. ol ’ , FILE NO.

.N\* A\ A ?'0“6 \&5%\0“

A PUBL c g ;\ié“ 9\5@@* 0
 SECR July 22, 2002 v P L v
Ms. Wanda Johnson
7671 Brentwood Road
Philadelphia, PA 19151
'RE: YOUR DATE OF ACCIDENT OF JUNE 17, 2002
To Whom It May Concern:

Please be advised that this office represents, Ms. Wanda Johnmn with regards to
 injuries she sustained on June 17, 2002.

Please be further advised that Ms. Johnson has not worked since the date of this
accident due to the severity of her injuries.

If you should have any questions or concerns, please contact the office,

L o
CNERY e
QQ?C) N QE\?\ LEOK

D K. HILL & ASSOCIATES, P.C.

LK H/sds




Philadelphia Gas Works

\ 80O W. Mo'xﬂgémery Avenue, Philadelphia, PA 19122
Legal Depadment

Fax: {215) 6846798

@ : i : Hector Ferrer
\ : , Legal Assistant
) O ¥ , Legal Department
Q% Direct Dial: ~ 215-684-6533

FAX: = 215-684-6798

: Q?.S \OF E-mail: hector ferrer@pgworks.com
AR e
N A |
BRI Rt | o

Her%%&unck Esq. | C/é“i/) f&/ j

Mediation Coordinator |
Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission
Room B-20, North Office Building

Harrisburg, PA 171053265 - - @%&@@@

Re: Wahda Johnson v. PGW, Docket No. F- 0123108%

Dear Mr. Nurick:,

Pursuant to the Interim Order Setling Settlement Conference dated December
31, 2002, in the above captioned matter, this is a report on the settlement conference.
Ms. Johnson, Ms. Johnson's mother, and | had a conference on January 21, 2003.
We discussed her Formal Complaint and her account. We were not ab!e to come 1o
an agreement in this matier,

Therefore, PGW requests that this matter be sent to a hearing.

If additional information is needed about this matter, please contact me al my
direct-dial number above. Thank you for your assistance. ~

&8 R B

cer  Wanda Johnson
Linda Pereira
Laureto Farinas, Esq.
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